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Get Ready To Save 
Texas shoppers get a break 
from state and local sales taxes 
on August 6, 7, and 8—the state's 
sixth annual tax holiday. 
Lay-away plans can be used 
again this year to take advantage 
of the sales tax holiday. 

The law exempts most dqhing 
and footwear priced under 
$100 from sales and use taxes, 
which could save shoppers 
about $8 on every $100 they 
spend. 

For more information, go to: 
http://www.window.state.tx.usitaxinfo/taxpubsibc98_490/ 
tx98_490.html 

SOURCE& leas Compute./ C.aole Moon Straryhorn 

Cheerleaders Hold Baird 
Mini-Cheer Camp 

August 2-5 at High School 
Early Registration July 30 
$40 per child, $60 families 

with two children 

!!Attention!! 
A Burn Ban Is In Effect 
For Callahan County 

As Of 7-26-04 
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Burn Ban Is On In Callahan County 
Commissioners Sign Order July 26  

SBA Economic Injury Disaster Loans 
Available For Disaster Victims 

During an open meeting 
on July 26, Callahan County 
Commissioners voted unani-
mously to order the Burn 
Ban in place in all unincor-
porated areas of Callahan 
Cpunty. 

The motion was made by 
Commissioner Holland and 
seconded by Commissioner 
Farmer. 

Burn Ban regulations are 
effective as of July 26, 2004 
until further notice. 

The order is violated if a 
person "burns any combus-
tible material outside of an 
enclosure which serves to 
contain all flames and/or 
sparks, or orders such burn-
ing by others." 

A person also violates the 
order by engaging "in any 
activity outdoors which 
could allow flames or sparks 
that could result in a fire, or 
orders such activities by oth-
ers." 

Not in violation of the 
Burn Ban order is the setting 
of any outdoor fire if, prior 
to the setting, permission to 
stage a Prescribed Burn from 
the Natural Resources Con-
servation Services has been 
obtained. 

The setting of any outdoor 
fire is not in violation if, 
prior to the setting, permis-
sion has been obtained "of 
the appropriate volunteer 
Fire Chief or the Callahan 
County Sheriff. In this in-
stance, the Fire Chief or 
Sheriff will have the author-
ity to set the conditions, re-
strictions, and or precautions 
which must be observed." 

The burning of prickly 
pears as a food supplement 
for livestock is not a viola-
tion, if a person "first obtains 
the permission of the appro-
priate volunteer Fire Chief or 
the Callahan County Sheriff. 
The Fire Chief or Sheriff will 
have the authority to set the 
conditions, restrictions, and 
or precautions which must 
be observed." 

Violations of the Burn 
Ban Order "may be pros-
ecuted in accordance with 
the statues and procedures 
governing misdemeanors, 
punishable by a fine not to 
exceed $1,000 and/or up to 
180 days in jail." 

Further, the order "may be 
enforced by any duly com-
missioned peace officer, and 
that the venue for prosecu-
tion of violation of this or-
der will be the County 
Courts at Law of Callahan 
County, Texas." 

Also on the agenda of the 
July 26 meeting was the dis-
cussion and appointment of 
a MHMR Board Trustee for 
Callahan County. 

Doug Ford, who has 
served the county as a trustee 
for four years, said he would 
have to decline a reappoint- 

ment. 
He said that he appreciated 

the opportunity to serve 
Callahan County, that it had 
been an "eye opening expe-
rience", but that he had too 
many obligations at the mo-
ment. 

Ford recommended Vicky 
Hicks be appointed for the 
position. 

He commented that Ms. 
Hicks works for MHMR and 
has lots of inside knowledge. 

"We [the court] appreciate 
you serving and representing 
the county," Judge Roger 
Corn said. 

Judge Corn added that the 
court understood Trustee 
Ford's situation completely. 

Commissioner Holland 
made a motion to appointed 
the recommended person to 
the position of MHMR Board 
Trustee for Callahan County. 

Commissioner Farmer sec-
onded the motion. The mo-
tion carried with a 3-1 vote. 

As renewal time was ap-
proaching for the County 
Health Insurance Plan, Don 
Morris of Blue Cross pre-
sented several option plans to 
the Commissioners' Court. 

Giving a little background, 
Morris said that in the past, a 
HMO plan was more cost ef-
fective; a PPO plan less re-
strictive, but more expensive. 

Due to changes, however, 
he continued that HMO is no 
longer cheaper. 

Currently the County is 
paying $440 per month, Mor-
ris said. With an average 16.1 
increase, this amount would 
increase to $513 he added. 

Under a PPO plan, Morris 
continued, employees would 
co-pay for doctor office visits 
and drugs. The deductible for 
a calendar year is $100, after 
which the PPO plan would 
pay 90% of claims. Should 
costs for medical care go over 
$1,100 in a calendar year, the 
PPO plan would pay 100%, 
he said. 

Judge Corn mentioned 
that sometimes employees 
had been referred to other 
doctors, who would not 
accept the HMO plan. "I 
personally like having 
options," he said. 

Morris told the Court that 
employee meetings would be 
held to give information 
about the PPO plan, which 
would start September 1, 
2004. 

Commissioner Farmer 
made a motion to accept the 
PPO plan. Commissioner 
Holland seconded the 
motion. The vote was 
unanimous. 

Further on the July 26, 
2004 agenda: The polling 
place for the Cross Plains 
Election Precinct #4 was 

Continued Inside 

See Commissioners 

Business in some Texas 
counties can now apply for 
low interest Economic Injury 
Disaster Loans from the U. 
S. Small Business Adminis-
tration (SBA). 

These loans are available 
to help businesses meet nor-
mal operating expenses that 
cannot be met due to the ef-
fects of a disaster. 

Drought and high winds 
that occurred January I - No-
vember 25, 2003, caused 
many farmers and ranchers 
to experience reduced in-
comes which may have had 
an adverse economic effect 
on businesses depending 
upon these producers. 

Farmers and ranchers are 
not eligible for this loan pro-
gram but may be eligible for 
disaster assistance through 
other Federal agencies. 

However, nurseries that 
are victims of drought disas-
ters can apply. Businesses in 
the following counties are 
eligible to apply: Archer. 
Baylor, Callahan, Eastland, 
Haskell, Jones, Know 
Shackelford, Stephens, 

Austin - Agriculture 
Commissioner Susan Combs 
announced that the Texas 
Department of Agriculture's 
Family Land Heritage 
Program is seeking farms 
and ranches for recognition 
by the Family Land Heritage 
Program, which marks its 
30'h  anniversary this year. 
Since the first ceremony o 
Oct. 14, 1974, the program 
has honored almost 3,900 
farms and ranches in 222 
counties for being kept in 
continuous agricultural 
production by the same 
family. 

"These families have 
nurtured life from the land to 
make a future for their 
children, all the while 
making their mark in Texas 
history," Combs said.'"`The 
Family Land Heritage 
Program honors their 
contributions to the  

Throckmorton, Young. 
To obtain an application or 

receive additional informa-
tion, interested business 
owners may call the SBA 
too-free at 1-800-366-6303 
or TDD 817-267-4688 for 
the hearing impaired. The 
deadline for filing an appli-
cation is December 28, 2004. 

Due to the weather, many 
producers experienced crop 
losses and were not able to 
purchase goods and services 
at normal levels. Businesses 
that are dependent upon 
these producers may have 
experienced decreased sales. 
reduced gross profit margins. 
increased accounts receiv-
able or difficulty in moving 
inventories at normal leels. 

The loan can help a busi-
ness meet installments on 
long-term debt, accounts 
payable and overhead ex-
penses that would have been 
met had the disaster not oc-
curred. 

Refinancing of long-term 

Continued Inside .... 

See Disaster Loans 

settlement of the Lone Star 
State. It also chronicles the 
unique history of Texas 
agriculture, a proud record 
that otherwise might be lost 
forever." 

To be eligible for the 
program, the farm or ranch 
must 	meet 	these 
qualifications: 

* The farm/ranch has to 
have been agriculturally 
productive for 100 years or 
more and the line of 
ownership traced from the 
first family member to the 
present, either through direct 
relatives, marriage or 
adoption. 

* The land must fit the old 
U. S. Census definition of a 
farm: 10 acres or more with 
agricultural sales o $50 or 
more a year; or if less than 

Continued Inside .... 

see Land Heritage 

The Baird Independent 
School District Board of 
Education met in Regular 
Session on July 20, 2004 
with the following members 
present: Kenneth Brock, Jim 
Dyer Windham, Jr.. Joe 
Clark, Allen Wilson. Gerry 
McDowell. and Matt 
Rogers. Burke Robinson 
was absent. Other school 
personnel present were Cliff 
Gardner, Al Hunter, Martha 
Lynn, Lana Walls. and 
Sandra Carter. Others 
present: Troy "Butch Smith 
and Al Pickett. 

Kenneth Brock called the 
meeting to order at 7:3 I P.M. 

Gerry McDowell gave 
the invocation. 

Mr. Smith spoke to the 
board about the upkeep of 
the baseball field. He is 
requesting that he be able to 
use the schools lawn 
equipment and he will 
donate his time to help keep 
the field maintained. 

Superintendent Report -
Mr. Gardner reminded the 
board of the TASA/TASB 
school board convention in 
Dallas on Sept. 17-20, 2004. 
The IFA Money was not 
allocated to Baird ISD, so 
there will be no bond sales 
for a new elementary school. 
Mr. Gardner would like to 
consider moving the seventh 
and eighth grades back into 
the Junior High wing and be 
separate from the High 
School. August 13, 2004 is 
the cookout for all 
employees and their spouses  

and children at Shady Oaks 
at 6:30 P.M. 

A motion to approve the 
minutes from the previous 
meetings was made by 
Kenneth Brock and 
seconded by Joe Clark. Vote 
was unanimous. 

A motion to approve the 
bills for July was made by 
Gerry McDowell and 
seconded by Allen Wilson. 
Vote was unanimous. 

A motion to approve the 
opening and acceptance of 
the only Property/Casualty 
insurance bid for 2004-05 
from TASB in the amount 
of $16190.00 was made by 
Allen Wilson and seconded 
by Gerry McDowell. Vote 
was unanimous. 

The bids for worker 
compensation were opened. 
There were two bids - one 
from Claims Administrative 
Services for $7000.00 for 
one year or for a' three-year 
service agreement the cost 
would be $6300.00 for a 
partially 	self-funded 
insurance. The other bid 
was from TASB for 
$9538.00 for a one-year 
Continued Inside .... 

See School Board 

Inside This Issue .... 
Walter Williams, Baird I. 
S. D. instructor, history 
and travel writer, shares 
fascinating vacation expe-
riences from the Petrified 
Forest in his articel "It's 
The Land That Makes 
Us Special" 

Classic Golf Tournament 
August 1 at Shady Oaks 

Start Is 5:00 p.m. 
Registration Begins 4:00 p.m. 
$25 Entry Fee, Space is Limited 

For Information or sign up, 
call Jan Windham, 854-1931 

School Board Agenda Includes: 
Insurance Bids, Hiring Of Personnel 

Family Land Heritage Program Seeks Historic 
Farms and Ranches For Recognition 

NOTICE 
This publication is copywrited and contents are not 

to be reproduced or broadcast without written 



D.P.S. Report 
07-18-04 to 07-24-04 

Cases Investigated 
	

phernalia - 1 

Warnings - 99 
	

Minor in Consumption of 

Complaints - 148 
	

Alcoholic Beverage - I 

DWI 3 
Public Intoxication - 1 

	
Accidents 

Unlawful Carrying Weapon Thre were 5 accidents 

1 
	

investigated during this time 

Possession of Drug Para- 	span 

From Page One .... 

Commissioners 
amended from City Hall to 

the Community Center, and 
the buying of a window unit 
for D. P. S. Intoxilizer 
Building was approved 
unanimously. 

Minutes of previous 
meetings were reviewed and 
signed without additions or 
corrections, and approved 
bills were paid. 

There was no public 
comment at the July 26 
meeting. 

From Page One 

Disaster Loans 
debt, however, is not eligible 
under this program. 

The loan is designed for 
those businesses with sub-
stantial disaster-related needs 
and is intended to supplement 
monies the business owner 
can provide from other 
sources. 

Loans may be approved 
for up to $1,500,000 for ac-
tual disaster-related financial 
needs of the business. Inter-
est rates are 3.324 percent and 

terms may extend to thirty 
(30) years, depending upon 
the repayment ability of the 
individual applicant. 

To-qualify, businesses 
must be grnaIlittalliKsmtze,, 
standard. Businesses which 

can meet their financial needs 
through other sources are not 
eligible. 

* * ** * ** * * 
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Looking for 
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Apply in 
person 

Valley View 
Health Care 

700 S. Ostrom 
Eastland, TX 
(Must have Texas 

Certification) 
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By David Lee & Co. 
ProlCs.sional Work Since 1967 

* Free EstUnatas 
No Payment Until Work is 
Satisfactorily Completed 

• Solid Slab • Picr & Beam 
• Concrete Piers 

• Block & Pad • Floor Bracing 
Steel Piers To Bed Rock 

Work Guaranteed 
Insurance Claims 
Licensed & Bonded 

254-629-2267 
254-965-5635 915-675-6369 

www.davidlecandco.corn 
.3-104 
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Satisfaction 	 Free 
Guaranteed 	 limates 

Fencing: Game, Cattle, Residential 
Steel Structure: Barns, Corrals, Carports, Awnings 

Game Management: Feeders, Pens, Blinds, Food Plots 
Bill Johnson 

Cell 254-433-0381 	Home 254-442-2014 
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Girling Hospice 
wuk 41riinr Beath Can, 
•, , 	 • • 	 ft 

RN Needed - Sign on bonus! 
Seeking caring, compassionate Hospice RN for full-time 
position. Competitive salary and excellent benefit pack-

age. Be sure to ask about our sign on bonus! Experience 

preferred but will train right person! Call 254-629-1268 

for appt. Fax your resume to 254-629-8698. E.O.E. 

M.F.D.V. 	 5-63 

Girling Health Care 
Grrh,,,k,  Health ( are. 
gmul 10 be hard hunts 

Hiring *** Hiring 

Providers 
We have part-time positions for caring and dependable 

people to work in the homes of the Elderly and Disabled 

in Ranger and surrounding areas to help with housekeep-

ing and personal care. Must be 18 years with no criminal 

background. No experience or Certification needed. For 

more information call 800-665-4471 or 915-643-5604 

E.O.E. M.F.D.V. 
B31 

1s1 1E TE4t)  

E 
OF TEXAS 

Is currently seeking Pediatric Nurses 
to provide in home services. 

Pedi experience 
preferred, but not necessary. 

Mileage and benefits available. 
If interested, please call: 

1-888-695-3888 or send resumes to 
142 Tannehill Dr., Abilene, TX 79602 

or fax to 325-695-5044 H31 

TRI-STAR HOME CARE 

   

 

* 'A * 	* * 
* * * * * 

* * * * * * 
* * * * * 

* * * * * * 
* * * * * 

* * * * * * 
* * * * * 

* * * * * * 

'PROVIDING 
QUALITY CARE" 

BECAUSE WE CARE 

  

  

   

NEEDED 
Home Health Care C.B.A. 

General Office Positions - Computer Exp. Helpful 

• RNS • LVNs 
Salary/Per Visit 

+ Benefits/Bonuses 

1106 W. 6th 
	

Telephone (254) 442-4996 

Cisco, TX 76437 	
S 0 1 
	 Fax (254) 442-2002 

Stonescaping 
(NAPS)—When looking for 

ways to add beauty and value 
to their homes, more home-
owners are "stonescaping" 
instead of landscaping with 
traditional materials. 

Stone-based products can 
add long-lasting drama and 
allure to any outdoor gar-
den design. 
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Call Margaret with all 
your church, school, 

and local news 
at 254-629-1707, 

Fax: 254-629-2092; 
Email: 

telegram@eastland.net 

Callahan 
County 

(Baird) Star 

Classifieds 

For Sale 
FOR SALE: 40 acres fenced in, 
Spring Feed Tank, Sipe Springs 
area. Comanche Co. $46,000. 
Call 254-643-1088. 

B52 

FOR SALE: 8 lots with old 
house, city water, and well 

water, some fruit trees. 

916.000. Call 254-643-1088. 

B52 

Huge Sacrifice 1930 
O'Keefe & Merritt Antique 
Stove with cover and lift up 
shelf. Works! $100.00. 254-
647-1854. 

B52 

Kids 20X Relaxed Fit and 
Carpenter Jeans. Size 8-16 
Regular & Slim. $18.99 at 
Johnson's Dry Goods, Cross 
Plains, TX. 

B31 

Miscellaneous 
Herbalife  

Independent Distributor 
Announces  
Shake Party  

Taste the delicious shakes and 
snacks. Find out how you can, 
lose pounds and inches and 
then maintain your desireable 
weight from now on. 

Where: 
The Home of 

Rick & Linda Barnett. 
RSVP by calling toll free 1-866-
350-2556 or local 254-643-
4006. 

T58 

Help Wanted 

Help Wanted: Cleaning lady 

on monthly or twice monthly 

basis in Cisco and Eastland. 

References 	required. 
Rainbow cleaner experience 
helpful. Call after 7 p.m. only 
254-629-1670 or 254-629- 

2413. 	 B52 

From Page One .... 
School Board 

partially 	self-funded 
insurance. 

A motion to accept the 
bid from TASB for worker 
compensation insurance for 
the 2004-05 school year 

contingent on clarification 
from both companies was 
made by Kenneth Brock and 

seconded by Matt Rogers. 
Vote was unanimous. 

The student athletic 

insurance bids were opened. 
There were two bids - one 

from Stanley Walker 
Insurance for $14000.00. 
The other bid is from Baker 
Insurance 	Co. 	for 

$15000.00. 
A motion to accept the 

Stanley Walker Insurance 
bid for student athletic 
insurance bid for 2004-05 
contingent upon the 

clarification of its coverage 

to include all UIL sponsored 
events was made by Allen 

Wilson and seconded by 
Matt Rogers. Vote was 
unanimous. 

The bids for milk and ice 

cream were opened. 
Gandy's Dairies and Borden 

Co. were the two companies. 
A motion to accept milk 

and ice cream hid from 
Gandy's Dairies for the 
2904-04 	year was 
made by Kenneth Brock and 
seconded by Allen Wilson. 
Vote was unanimous. 

The only bid for bread 

was opened. 

A motion to accept the 

hid for Mrs. Baird's Bread 

for he 2004-05 school year 

was made by Matt Rogers 

and seconded by Kenneth 

Brock. Vote was unanimous. 

A motion to approve the 
breakfast and lunch prices 
for 2004-05 was made by 
Kenneth Brock and 
seconded by Gerry 
McDowell. Vote wa s  

unanimous. 
A motion to approve the 

Student Handbook for 2004-

05 as presented with changes 

was made by Kenneth Brock 

and seconded by Jim Dyer 
Windham, Jr. Vote was 

unanimous. 

A motion to approve the 

Student code of Conduct for 

2004-05 was made by Joe 

Clark and seconded by Jim 

Dyer Windham, Jr. Vote was 

Read The 
Classifieds 

Call Margaret with all 
your church, school, 

and local news 
at 254-629-1707, 

Fax: 254-629-2092; 
Email: 

telegram@eastland.net 

Reach Customers In Two 
Counties! Advertise In The 
Callahan/Eastland County 

Newspapers. 
Call 254-629-1707. 
Fax: 254-629-2092 

unanimous. 

No action was taken of the 
Student Athlete Handbook. 

There was a discussion of 
the sale of WADA for the 
2004-05 school year. 

A motion to approve a 
long-term disability group 
insurance for employees of 

Baird ISD, at $4.50 per 
employee per month to be 
paid by the district was made 

by Kenneth Brock and 

seconded by Allen Wilson. 
Vote was unanimous. 

A motion to adjourn to 
closed session at 9:43 P.M. 

was made by Kenneth Brock 
and seconded by Allen 
Wilson. Vote was unanimous. 

A motion to adjourn from 
closed session at 10:44 P.M. 
was made by Allen Wilson 
and seconded by Matt 
Rogers. Vote was unanimous. 

A motion to accept Becky 

Edington's resignation with 

regrets was made by Kenneth 
Brock and seconded by Allen 
Wilson. Vote was'unanimous. 

A motion to hire Christy 

Barnett as the secondary 

counselor was made by Allen 

Wilson and seconded by 

Gerry McDowell. Vote was 

unanimous. 

A motion to hire Barbara 

Snapp as secondary teacher 

was made by Kenneth Brock 

and seconded by Jim Dyer 

Windham, Jr. Vote was 

unanimous. 

A budget workshop was 

set for August 3, 2004 at 7:30 
P.M. 

The next regular meeting 

date was set for August 17, 

2004 at 7:30 P.M. 

A motion to adjourn at 

10:48 P.M. was made by 

Kenneth Brock and seconded 

by, All Wilson. Note was 
u rtani'mpus, 

****************** 

A Save the Children study 
found countries with a higher 
percentage of girls in school 
have lower infant death rates. 



Piano, 
it 	Suzuki Violin & 

Fiddle Lessons 
Children & Adults 
Melissa Jackson 

254-629-2721 
Music Degree TC 
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The rain passed us by, but 
wasn't the cooler cloudy 
weather great? 

The weatherman is still 
promising us rain through the 
next few days, so maybe the 
rain will come our way yet. 
Let us pray and hope so. 

Bro. W. N. Shipman of 
Desdemona was the guest 
preacher at the Kokomo Bap-
tist Church on Sunday morn-
ing, bringing a very challeng-
ing message to walk in the 
light and to let that light shine 
as a witness of Jesus Christ 
and his love. His wife Billie 
accompanied him to 
Kokomo. The choir, under 
the directiion,  of Woodrow 
Browning with Glynda Bond 

'at the piano, rendered the 
special music. Those in the 
choir were Crystal Snider. 
Kay Snider, Aletha Burgess, 
Norma Webb, Sylvia 
Buchanan, Ruby Lee Kinser, 
Helen Browning, Oren 
Webb, Jimmy Little and Joe 
Bond. 

Bro. Clarence and Leona 
Wilson reported a real good 
time at the class reunion of 
the 1954 graduating class of 
Cross Plains High School 
that was held at the 4-H Cen-
ter at Brownwood during the 
weekend. 

Visitors with Delmon and 
Joyce Eaves were J. B. Neill 
of Lamesa, Wanda Hart of 
Oklahoma, Mrs. Hart of 
Eastland, Mark, Margaret 
and Preston Eaves.of Char-
lotte, NC, Shirley Clement of 
Lake Leon, Maxine 
HtiddlestoNJAke„Lif 
Dtv id Martin ofitallei,*  
Cliff and Doris Graham of 
Eastland and Nancy 
Hendricks. 

Steve and Jennifer Klohn 
of Aubrey visited with Sylvia 
Buchanan. 

Oren and Norma enjoyed 
a few days at Lake 
Brownwood. 

Arl and Margie Lasater of 
Carbon, Shorty Treadway of 
Ranger, Nancy Hendricks 
and Norma Webb visited 
with Zelda Jordan. 

We extend sincere sympa-
thy to the family of Homer 

Cisco .-ess - Eastland Tele ram - Ranger Times - Rising Star - Callahan County Baird Star 
daughters, Tinnia and Brenda 
were members of the 
Kokomo Baptist Church 
when they lived in the 
Gorman area several years 
ago. 

Have a good week and 
PRAY for rain. 

Thursday, July29, 2004 

Sanders of Eastland who 
passed away on Friday, July 
23. His wife, Jannie and 

Men In Service 

	

Air Force Cadet Andrew 
	

The cadet is the son of 
R. Gilbreath has completed David and Judy Gilbreath of 
his/her freshman year (first Sherwood Lane, Clyde, 
year) of study at the U.S. Air Texas. He is the grandson of 
Force Academy, Colorado Dan and Maudene Gilbreath 
Springs, Colo. 	 of Wynrush Circle, Abilene, 

Cadets atttending the Texas, and Earle and 
academy are offered a four- Lorraine Junkins of Presque 
year program of instruction Isle, Maine. 

	

and experience designed to 
	

He is a 2003 graduate of 
provide them the knowledge Clyde High School. 
and character essential for 
leadership, and the motiva- 
tion to serve as Air Force ca- 

 Remember To 

	

reer officers. Each cadet 	Renew Your graduates with a bachelor of 

Subscription science degree and a com- 

	

mission as a second lieuten- 	
To Your Local ant in the Air Force. 

	

Gilbreath is pursuing a 
	

Newspaper 
bachelor of science degree. 

51 

Turner's Tree 

	

,-A‘..i.... 	Removal 
', t 	Pg'i 

• o 	%'41 4 , 
- 26,-• 	- - .• 

	

,:t." ,k,*--;`:: 	• 	Senior 
--....-  
,;•.;. 

* 	. 	— 	Call 
Chl 	 Leave 

& 

Reasonable 

Larry 
call back 

Citizens 

Trimming 

Related Services 

Rates 
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TAMMY ROBINSON 
COMMUNITY AWARENESS 

Girling Health 
Girling Health Care, Inc. 
their local staff members: 
nity Awareness and Charles 
Girling health Care nurses 
7 days a week to assist you 
cerns. 

957 East Main • 

CHARLES GIRLING 
REGIONAL MANAGER 

Care, Inc. 
proud to introduce 

Robinson, Commu-
Regional Manager. 

24 hours per day, 
your health care con- 

• 254-629-1268 

, 

Avi T. Deshmukh, M.D., F.A.C.S. 
Board Certified in Urology 

Frank V. Terrell, M.D. 
Da-Thuy Van, D.O. 

General Ophthalmology & Ophthalmic Surgery 

Eastland Memorial Hospital 
For Appointment call 

(254) 629-2601 

Kokomo News 
By Zelda Jordan 

Volunteering at the Majestic Theatre were the "Frivolous Feisty Females of the 
Red Hat Society." Pictured from left to right is Kitty Smalley, Addie Walker, 
Sharon Arther, Gayle Settles, Linda Sadler and Colleen Lamb. Also pictured 
with the Red Hatters is Ed Allcorn, Manager of the theatre. 

••1 11 	•A1 • 

The Dance SchOol 

Studio Registration 
2004 - 2005 

August 13th & 14th 9am — 2pm 
August 16th 3pm — 8pm 

104 W. 8th, Cisco 
By Appointment After August le 

Ballet • Jazz •Tap 
Boys jazz/Tap 

Ages 3+ 

Clabsea Begin September ib  
For more information: 

Jill Fields 254.442.4339 

Row arrivals In cianewearl 	mel  
rtt 

' 11-4: 	ctb 

V;\ 

' <%3  

Eastland Drug & - 
T'he gold Lantern .  

has gifts for all occasions 

etv 

"Just Good Folks Trying 
To Live For The Lord" 

Pastor Paul Howie 
Texas Cattle Exchange 254-631-3661 

This Sunday come witness the 
beauty of baptism and also hear 

testimony from our Mexico team. 

9:30 a.m. Coffee/Donuts 

9:45 Adult & Youth Bible Study 

10:45 Worship 

rrhe gold  
invites you to come 
see their new line 

of 6a6y gifts. 

201 W. Main Eastland 
2.54-629-1791 

, 
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Abilene 

City of 
	

ucl

Friday Evening @ 6 pm 

ion  July 30 & 31 
Saturday @ 9 am 

@Civic Center, N 6th & Pine, Downtown, Abilene, TX 
VIew/Register: Friday @ 3 p.m. Saturday 8 a.m. 

Two day sale. Small items offered Friday evening @6 p.m. 
Friday purchases must be removed Friday evening!! 

Then vehicles/equipment sell Saturday @ 9 a.m. 
50+ Vehicles/SUV's/PU's *Backhoes/Loaders  (Check if 

available), Buses, Trash/Dump/Utility Trucks, Outfrt/Other 
Mowers, Shop Equip., Bikes, Furn/Electronics, 

Police Confiscated Items, Etc. 
TERMS: Cash or Check w/Letter!! 

	 Calendar 
8-14 TSTC Surplus, Sweetwater, Tx-9 am 

JKincaid Tx 6987 	  
FMI: KASH (325) 676-4077 or (800) 446-5282 

Web: http://kashauction.homestead.com 
E-mail: kincaidauction@ hotmail com 

	
3-61 

N 
it Reduce or eliminate social 

security tax. 

ZStretch IRA minimum 
distributions. 

III Protect assets from illness 
or nursing homes. 

Ikr Reduce costs & delay 
of probate. 

If you need information on these, call us. 

c-62 

SieraOR 
SPeCiALLOTS 
of Mum 

5749 FM 1235 
Merkel, Texas 79536 

1-866-928-1380 325.928-1380 

A 

UFO Museum in Roswell, New Mexico 

Opening of New Eastland Office!! 
111 W. White in Eastland 254-629-1611 

(1 block north of the Courthouse) 

Chiropractor 
Jimmy L. Carpenter D.C. 
Office Hours Tues. & Sat.: 
Tues. - 9:00 a.m. till 12:00 Noon 

1:30 p.m. till 5:00 p.m. 
(After 5:00 by appointment only) 

Sat.: 8:00 a.m. till 12:00 Noon 

Massage Therapist 
Linda Walls R.M.T. 

By Appointment: 
Monday thru Saturday 

5-104 

Eastland County Veterans 
Cheek For lour Name 

.cc ci.com 

See Our Sponsors 
otimmoil 

00000..41:k4*** 
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`It's The Land That Makes Us Special' 

Read The 
Classifieds 

w 

nrad Hilton Cisco 442-1511 

*OPEN* 
5:30 - 9:30 p.m. 

Wednesday and Friday Nights 

This Friday Menu  

All You Can Eat 

Chicken or Beef Fajitas 
& "All The Fixins" 

$8.99 
Includes Tea and Dessert 

By Walter Williams 

I couldn't immediately 

understand what made John 

Chisum, the great cattle 

baron credited with starting 

the Chisum Trail fall in love 

with 	the 	seemingly 

featureless and isolated 

landscape around Roswell, 

New Mexico. As a lazy sun 
slowly warmed the High 

Plains desert it began to 

dawn on me. No single 

thing overtly appealed to the 

senses. Rather, the 

combination of pungent air, 

secluded arroyos, and the 

hint of the majesty of the 

Rockies just within sight, all 

collectively made the land 

spectacular and impressive. 

A life-sized bronze of 

Chisum in Pioneer Plaza 

downtown Roswell is a 

tribute to the man that 

brought cattle to New 

Mexico and started a lasting 

industry. The land was tough 

in 1867 when Chisum first 

arrived. An article in the 

Cattleman in the 1940's 

portrays one of Chisum's 

trail drivers commenting on 

a three day trek without 

water: "They (the cattle) 

won't ever make it to 

Sumner, said one of the 

cowboysowe'll make it 

replied the dauntless Chisum 

with a grim tightening of the 

tired lines of his mouth and 

jaw, which in every crisis of 

his life characterized his 

refusal to accept defeat." 

Certainly John Chisum 
epitomizes the eifillettlers 
in southern New Mexico. 

According to a local vendor 

I found selling piOon nuts 

just outside of Roswell, "It's 

the land that makes us 

special. We are tough 

because the land makes us 

that way." The land is still 

tough today, but the 

abundant natural wonders 

have made Roswell and the 

surrounding area a stellar 

attraction for the traveler. 

While in the area, be sure 

to visit The Bottomless 

Lakes State Park just 12 

miles outside of Roswell on 

U.S. Highway 380. Gently 

rolling plains abundant with 

roadrunners, coyotes and 

pronghorn come to an abrupt 

end and drops the traveler 

from eroded red bluffs down 

to a series of seven small 

lakes on the floodplains of 

the Pecos river. The lakes 

are actually sinkholes, some 

as deep as 90 feet. Created 

when salt and gypsum 

deposits dissolved forming 

underground caverns. The 

ceiling of several of the 

Pool above Sitting Bull 
caverns collapsed and filled during hours of operation. 

with water. These lakes Several gifts shops that cater 
became the first state park for to the curious are within 
New Mexico and in 1934 the walking distance of the 

Civilian Conservation Corp museum. 

built a structure on Lea Lake. 	Take 285 south to NM 137 
Today several of the lakes are for a true desert oasis at the 
stocked with trout and fishing foot of the Guadalupes in 

and camping are permitted. Lincoln National Forest. 

Guests can also swim and Called Sitting Bull Falls, a 
scuba dive although some of spring bubbles from the 

these activities are limited to ground forming several open 
Lea Lake. Limited hiking is cenotes (pools) absolutely.  

Available, but according to transparent and delightfully 

Steve Patterson, the park cool. The 130 foot waterfall 
manager, "We are working gently cascades over a 

on extending our interpretive' limestone cliff in several 

hiking trails and hope to have streams but all join at the 

it completed soon." Quartz bottom amid a variety of 

crystals formed inside of cattails and native plants 
gypsum are locally known as forming a unique desert 

"Pecos Diamonds" They are biosphere. The hike to the 
plentiful in the park, butte,]  top of the falls is arduous and 
guests are not allov:fe-if 'iriZ; not for the faint of heart, but 
remove them. Modern the persistent will be 

restrooms and full hookups rewarded with a tremendous 
are available. For additional view of the surrounding 
information see http:// peaks. The sinuous stream 

www.emnrd.state.nm.us/ is visible working its way 
nmparks. 	 through the shadowed 

Of course, any overnight canyon. In addition, because 
guest in Roswell must visit few people actually hazard 

the UFO museum on 114 the climb, the pools are 
North Main. What happened seldom occupied and a 

about 11:50 pm on July 4, summer dip in the crystal 
1947 is anybody's guess. 

Conjectures of government 

cover-ups, alien invaders as 

well as extraterrestrial body 

snatchers are rampant. The 

museum is free and a 

narrated cassette tape and 

player are provided to better 

understand the exhibits. The 

final exhibit features one of 

the original aliens used in the 
Movie "Roswell". The 

museum does an outstanding 

job of creating a timeline of 

the events that have become 

known as the "Roswell 

Incident." For the truly 

intrigued or Ufologist, an 

extensive and comprehensive 

research facility is available 

with a librarian on duty 

Top Movies 

I. Spider-Man 2 starring Tobey 
Maguire Rated: PG-13 

2. Anchorman Will Ferrell PG-I3 
3. Farenheit 9/11 Michael Moore 

R 
4. King Arthur Clive Owen PG-13 
5. Dodgeball Ben Stiller PG-13 
6. Harry Potter and the Prisoner of 

Azkaban Daniel Radcliffe PG 
7. White Chicks Marlon Wayans 

PG-13 
8. The Tertninal Tom Hanks PG-

13 
9. Shrek 2 Mike Myers PG 
10. The Stepford Wives Nicole 

Kidman PG-13 
(r) 2004 DBR Media. Inc 

mountain. At some point in 

the past a nameless Apache 

warrior, so enchanted with 

the nirvanic beauty of the 

canyon, left his weapons on 
a shelf inside the chamber 

planning to return at some 

point in the future. He never 

returned. I was reminded 

while at the falls how all 
travelers are bound together 

by the places we have seen, 

the wind gently whistling, 

TOP VIDEO RENTALS 
1. The Butterfly Effect starrit 

Ashton Kutcher (Warner) Rated: A 
2. Cold Mountain Jude 1,1 

(Miramax) R 
3. Mystic River Sean Pe) 

(Warner) R 

4. 50 First Dates Drew Barrymc 
(Columbia TriStar) PG-13 

5. Monster Charlize Thep 

(Columbia TriStar) R 
6. Along Came Polly Jennif 

Aniston (Universal) PG-I3 
7. Bad Santa Billy Bob Thornti 

(Dimension) R 
8. Barbershop 2 Cedric TI 

Entertainer (MGM) PG-I3 
9. Secret Window Johnny Del 

(Columbia TriStar) PG-13 
10. Paycheck Ben Afflei 

(Paramount) PG-13 

the sun warm upon our faces. 

Vicariously we can 

experience and feel the, same 

exaltation experienced by 

this forgotten warrior or the 

cowboys from the past. And 

like them, we can say, "I'll 

ride the trail till the stars turn 

pale and camp at the break 

of dawn. No one will know 

which way I go, they'll only 

know I'm gone." 

waters is sure to invigorate 

the climber. A large sheltered 

cave is hidden at the bottom 

of the cliff face. The story is 

told that one cenote in the 

cave has an underwater 

corridor to an adjoining 

chamber inside the 

HE 

Read the Classifieds 

*GRAND OPENING 
SPECIAL 

30% OFF EVERYTHING IN SPRING 
CATALOG AND THE WEBSITE AT 

"The Eastland County 

Emporium"  

et On line for your shopping convenience. 
Many unique items not found in 

Abilene or Dallas/Fort Worth. 
**ALSO** receive a FREE 

410  catalog with every order of $25.00 
or more, to be delivered with your 

order. Do not miss out on this 
SIZZLING, H-O-T-T!! 
MID-SUMMER SALE 
while inventory lasts. 

No other discount or coupon 
will be active during this sale. 

www.eastlandcountyemporium.com 
8/01/04 	 5-67 
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Dr. John Glenn, l).C., P.C. 
Fainter Graduate 

specific Chiropractic N. Accoponcture 

Tremendous success with: any headache, 
carpal tunnel syndrome, sinus, allergies, 
asthma, digestive disorders, neck, back 
pain & parents are very happy with 
children's results. 

Most Health Insurance Accepted 
Hours: 9 a.m.-7 p.m. Mon.-Sat., 

Emergency only Sunday 
Call today for appt. 629-8508 

510 E. Conner • Eastland 
Patients with no health insurance or money welcome 

between hours of 2:00 p.m. -4:00 p.m. Mon.-Fri. 

Griffin Financial 
Mortgage, LLC 
The Reverse Mortgage SourceTM 

• Tax Free Money 
• FHA Insured Program 
• No Credit or Income Qualifications 
• For Homeowners Age 62 or Older 

1701 River Run, Suite #308 
Fort Worth, TX 76107 41 	
www.griffinloans.com 

Don Webb 
Toll Free: 866-534-1335 
Home: 817-838-3742 

i9rIgag,Broki r,1,y9le #22 
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CROSSWORD PUZZLE 

CROSSWORD PUZZLE 
ACROSS 
1 Bradley 

or Sharil 
5 Boys 
9 Beverage 

container 
14 Accomplice 
15 He was: 

Lat. 
16 Brief 
17 Unexpected 

problem 
18 Verdi 

creation 
19 Reinvigorate 
20 Repeatedly 
23 Gross minus 

expenses 
24 Discontinue 
25 Part of a 

circle 
28 Square-

ended cigar 
32 Item on a 

driver's 
license 

34 Capital city 
35 Norse god 
37 Theta's 

follower 
38 Handle: 

Lat. 
39 Teacher's 

advice 

40 Journey 
41 Siesta 
42 Batter's 

spot 
43 Imperson-

ators 
44 European 

nation 
46 Sedative 
48 WWII 

agcy. 
49 Wordsworth 

specially 
51 room 
52 'Circular 

files" 
58 Prance 
61 Injured 
62 Use a 

blue pencil 
63 Pile up 
64 Tribe 

member 
65 Seldom 

seen 
66 Liking 
67 Cabin 

materials 
68 Diving 

duck 
DOWN 
1 Hot 

chamber 
2 Undersized: 

pref. 
3 6th-day 

creation 
4 Restore 
5 Shed 
6 Desertlike 
7 Baby's 

word 
8 Word with 

coach or 
fright 

9 Gait 
10 Minor 
11 River bird 
12 Suffix for 

expert or 
advert 

13 Word in 
4 state 
names 

21 Flying: 
pref. 

22 Incensed 
25 Venerated 
26 Accept a 

gold watch 
27 Reno 

activity 
28 Beaters 
29 Viper 

greetings 
30 Mr. 

Preminger 
31 Hitchhiker's 

digit 
33 Petty people 
34 Shipment 
36 River in 

Poland 
39 Discards 
43 Musical 

family 
45 Rough 
47 Gets up 

on a 
soapbox 

50 1 Love 
Lucy' role 

52 ___ Point 
53 Continental 

prolix 
54 Sailor's 

stammer 
55 Cheese 
56 Item made 

of rubber 
57 Dinner 

choice 
58 Seuss' 

hal- 
wearing 
visitor 

59 Physicians' 
org. 

60 Paters 

1 	2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 

17 16  . 19 III 

20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30 31 32 ■ 33 

34 35 ■ 36 ■ 37 

38 39 40 

41 42 43 

44 45 ■  
■ 50 

46
■ 

47 

51 

55 58 57 

48 

52 

49 

53 54 

58 	59 60 61 62 

63 64 85 

66 67 ft 

2004 Pilule Fcaturca Syntlicale Dui. by MIR Malin, Inc. 

This puzzle sponsored by 

P. 0. Box 877 Eastland, TX 7 148 

Dr. Jamie Cox will be 

strarting his practice with 

B & W Clinic, Monday, July 

19,2004. Dr. Cox is a 2001 

graduate of Texas Tech 

University School of 

Medicine. He served in the 

United States Air Force as a 

Medical Service Specialist. 

Dr. Cox will be a Family 

Practitioner and will do 

Obstetrics and Pediatrics. 

Dr. Cox is married and has 

two daughters. Hobbies 

include hunting, hiking, 

camping, reading , tennis. 

Dr. Bob Matthews is 

a 1983 graduate of the 

University of Texas at 

Galveston. He is a member of 

the Texas & American 

Association of Family Practice, 

Since 1986, Dr. Matthews has 

been Board Certified in Family 

Practice and in practice at the 

B & W Clinic. His practice 

includes maternity & child-

care. 

For more information on 

our Labor & Delivery 

Department go to: 

www.eastlandmemorial. 

corn 

On behalf of Eastland 

Memorial Hospital we would 

like to welcome Dr. Cox 

• 

Thursday, July 29, 2004 

honest as they feel they have 
to be and morality is a scarce 
item in the market. 

Laws are designed to 
protect the public but they 
cannot compensate for all 
youth, inexperience, nor lack 
of knowledge. It seems that 
sooner or later to some 
degree of regret almost 
everybody meets Mr. U.R. 
Hooked. 

Cisco Press - Eastland Telegram - Ranger Times 

I llth  Court of Appeals 
Eastland, Texas 
Proceedings (En Banc) 
July 22, 2004 
Motions Submitted & 

Granted 
Mario Favian Vasquez v. 

State of Texas, Dallas. State's 
motion for extension of time 
to file brief. 

Bruce Douglas Wilson v. 
State of Texas, Stephens. 
State's second motion for 
extension of time to file brief. 

Jeffrey Balawajder v. 
Richard Belanger et al, 
Walker. Appellee's motion 
for extension of time to file 
brief. 

Rober 0. Breault v. John 
Psavrovarkas and Eleftheria 
Psarvovarkas, 	Harris. 
Appellant's motion to extend 
time to file Appellant's reply 
brief and Cross appellee's 
brief. 

Leo B. Montgomery v. CBI 
Interiors, Harris. Appellee's 
motion for extension of time 
to file reply brief. 

In the matter of F.V.B.. a 
juvenile, 	Midland. 
Appellee's motion for 
extension of time to file brief. 

Christopher Clarence 
Rhynes v. State of Texas, 
Taylor. State's motion for 
extension of time to file brief. 

Michael Brian Word v. 
State of Texas, Taylor. State's 
motion for extension of time 
to file brief. 

Earnest Ray Applin v. State 
of Texas, Jones. State's 
motion for extension of time 
to file brief. 

Wendy A. Allen v. John P. 
Mancini, 	Jr., 	Erath. 
Appellee's motion for 
extension of time td file brief. 

In the interest of V.L.T., 
M.H., Jr., and P.R., children, 
Brown. 	Appellant's 
(supplemental) motion for 
extension of time to file brief. 

Terry Green v. State of 
Texas, Ector. Appellant's 
motion for permission to file 
late brief. 

David Hoelscher and 
Randy Hoelscher v. Deere & 
Company, 	Glassock. 
Appellee's motion for 
extension of time to file brief. 

Randy Hoelscher v. Deere 
& Company, Glassock. 
Appellee's motion for 
extension of time to file brief. 

David Hoelscher Farms, 
Inc. and David Hoelscher v. 
Deere & Company, 
Glassock. Appellee's motion 
for extension of time to file 
brief. 

Kimleco Petroleum, Inc. v. 
James Novak et al, Baylor. 
Appellant's (Kimleco) 
second motion for extension 
of time to file brief. 

Juell Louis Thompson v.i 
State of Texas, Taylor. 
Appellant's motion for 
extension of time to file brief. 

Newman Elmo Jones, Ill v. 
State of Texas, Eastland. 
Appellant's motion for 
extension of time to file brief. 

Russell Brent Child v. 
Hillary Brandise Leverton, 
Taylor. Appellant's motion 
for extension of time to file 
brief. 

Motions Submitted & 
Overruled 

Leo B. Montgomery v. CBI 
Interiors, Harris. Appellee's 
motion to dismiss appeal. 

Cases Submitted 
Alexander Hernandez v. 

State of Texas, Dallas. 

Read the Classifieds 

comes deception. Some 
bread looks a bit brown 
because some graham flower 
is mixed with the white but 
it is far from the nutritional 
value of cracked wheat or 
whole wheat bread though 
you still pay a little extra for 
it. 

Some health experts claim 
a couple table spoons of 
apple cider vinegar each day 
is a great health aid. This old 
variation on, "An apple a day 
keeps the doctor away" may 
be valid but buyer beware! 
Artificial vinegar can be 
produced in a chemical 
laboratory by producing 
acetic acid and adding water. 
This can be sold to the 
unwary as you may note two 
kinds of vinegar with almost 
identical labels. Big letters 
proclaim APPLE CIDER at 
the top and VINEGAR below 
but on the cheaper bottle the 
word flavored in the middle 
in print hardly bigger than 
you now read. 

10AM-5PM 

307 East Commerce St 
Eastland, TX NO 

(254) 629.3199 
OPEN WED—SUN 

IIIll1111111Ili11111i11Ill 

Vielts Lees 

Celebrate Our 

NY 
RUN 4T11 

Look for the firecrackers 
d u 

receive JANG UP rice! 
/•/ 

A HOT TIME going on 
all month! 

So Hurry
uimu  In and SAVE!!! elt, 	el11,1:2111 

name for concentrated 
sulfuric acid. He said he had 
known he would never have 
used it then asked why they 
used a word people did not 

INDOOR 
FLEA MARKET 

11111i1 	!4;; 	,11 

1111 

understand? "Man, you 
already answered your own 
question. Had you known 
you would never have bought 
it. 

What if a product contains 
spirits in hart's horn? Most 
of you have used it. Spirits 
of ammonia is good as a 
window cleaner but the older 
chemical names are still valid 
under the law. 

Businesses are only as 

• 

Gene Duke Builders, Inc. 
v. Abilene Housing 
Authority, Taylor. 

Consumer: 
Beware 

By Gordon S. Clark 
The Latin phrase "Caveat 

Emptor" is still the law of the 
market in spite of laws 
against deceptive advertising 
and government agencies 
like the Security and 
Exchange Commission. 

From Wall Street to the 
grocery store there are sharp 
practices and people who 
devise ways to deceive the 
buyer and circumvent the 
laws. 

Some reason that if the take 
is far bigger than the fine or 
short sentnece it is worth the 
cost others simply think they 
will not be called to account. 
Some buy fantastic items at 
company expense while 
actually believing their 
position entitles them to live 
like royalty. I don't know 
how they separate personal 
from company property on 
income tax reports. 

But at the grocery? Yes and 
many are shocked at how 
they may be deceived. 

For instance most folks 
hear that wheat bread is 
better for you than white 
bread. But is it? 

To being with almost all 
bread is "wheat" bread as 
Americans eat very little rye 
bread and corn bread is not 
from the bakery. So what is 

.desired.is,whole wheat but it 
is priced a bit higher. Theh 

Rising Star - Callahan County Baird Star 
In my opinion this is 

decpetive advertising though 
no court would rule it false. 

My friend said, "All my life 
I learned to trust that brand 
name. I never thought they 
would cheat me like this." 

People who establish 
dependable products may 
retire or sell out and new 
executives cash in on the 
reputation. 

There are laws requiring 
listing contents of produces. 

Eddy blistered his fingers 
when he touched the trap in 
the sink drain he was trying 
to unstop. He knew from 
high school and college 
chemistry classes that acids 
can damage plumbing but he 
asked, "What is oil of 
vitriol?" That is what the 
label of his drain opener said 
it contained. 

Oil of vitrol is the archaic 



NEVER PAINT 
AGAIN! 
VINYL SIDING 

& WINDOW REPLACEMENT 
METAL ROOFS • SEAMLESS GUTTERS 

SIDING CLEANING 
& REPAIR 

MOLD & MILDEW 
FREE ESTIMATES • FINANCING AVAILABLE 

-FARM & HOME 
BUILDERS 

206 HICKORY • RICO, TEXAS 
.  254-796-4507 Ed Pettit( 

1'O1,1, FREE 1-866-219-1923 

02 Ford F150 Short Bed Sport 6 cyl., 5 sp., air, AM/FM, cass 	, 

cruise, 58k 	 $7450 

01 Chrysler Voyager Van, elec. windows, locks, cruise, tilt, AM/FM, 

cassette, AC, 65K, 4 door, all the seats 	 $6995 

01 Pontiac Grand Prix SE auto, air, AM/FM, cass., elec. windows & 

locks, cruise, tilt 	 $6450 

01 Chevy Silverado 1/2 Ton Pickup auto, air, AM/FM, CD, elec 	locks, 

cruise, tilt 	 $5995 

01 Chevy S10 Pickup 4 cyl., 5 sp., air, AM/FM cass 	$3995 

00 Ford F350 15 Passenger Van, auto front & rear air, cruise 	$7995 

00 Ford Mustang V6, auto, air, AM/FM cass., elec. windows, locks 

& seats, cruise, tilt, w/spoiler, 64k 	 $7950 

00 Kia Sportage, 4 cyl., 5 sp., air, AM/FM, cass., elect. windows/locks, 

70K 	  $4995 

99 Ford F150 6 cyl., 5 sp., long bed, 46k 	  $6550 

99 Ford F250 Long bed, auto, air, AM/FM, 80k 	  $5450 

96 Dodge 1 Ton Diesel Dually SLT Laramie 4x4, 5 sp., air, AM/FM 

cass., elect. windows/locks, cruise, tilt, 135K 

94 Chevy Corsica 4 cyl., auto 	 $1250 

93 Nissan Sentra 2 dr., auto, cold air 	 $1250 

1-20 MOTORS 
USED CARS 

r _...illi111111 	 I 	• I I I ". -4 
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Just Remembering 
By Jasper Cook 

thiteeta riv#08 'two nillQgeN1 
• CiatY atfig 	ftigtVe.V,I• 

are exempt from sales tax. 
That can save about $8 for 
every $100 in purchases. The 
grace period begins at 12:01 
a.m. Friday, Aug. 6 and 
continues to midnight on 
Sunday, Aug. 8. Like most 
tax laws, the provision has no 
shortage of eccentricities. 
Cowboy and hiking boots 
can be purchased tax free 
during the holiday, but not 
boots intended for climbing 
or fishing. You can, however, 
buy a fishing hat tax free. For 

We were building a Lique-
fied Natural Gas (LNG) plant 
in Algeria. Our location was 
on the shore of the Mediter-
ranean Sea, within sight of 
Arzew Bay where the Brit-
ish and American troops 
landed during World War II, 
in their pursuit of the German 
Officer, Rommel. 

Natural gas was received 
from the Sahara Desert, all 
the hydrocarbons removed, 
anti the result was pure meth-
ane in liquid form. The liq-
uid was approximately 276 
degrees below zero. (Fahren-
heit) 

Our contract called for us 
to build six units, six indi-
vidual operations to manu-
facture the LNG. Each unit 
was a refinery in itself. 

As soon as we completed 
the first unit, I was chosen to 
operate the huge control 
room. There I pushed but-
tons, flipped switches, and 
kept check on temperatures 
and pressures throughout the 
unit. By pushing buttons I 
also loaded the LNG on spe-
cially built ships. 

On one occasion the day 
shift had started loading one 
of our ships. The Captain was 
extremely careless and did 
not follow proper safety pre-
cautions. He failed to slowly  

cool the empty tanks on the 
ship before opening the load-
ing valve. When my evening 
crew and I arrived at the con-
trol room, all the big bosses 
were there, along with the 
day crew. They were pulling 
their hair, cringing with fear, 
and screaming, "We're all 
going to die! The tanks are 
about to explode!" 

The ship's hot tanks had 
caused a pressure backlash 
and the relief valves on two 
of our three storage tanks 
were spewing LNG into the 
air, and that highly explosive 
gas slowly dropped down to 
the ground like a heavy fog. 
If a vehicle should drive by, 
or if anything should make a 
spark, we would all be blown 
to pieces. 

I conducted a brief prayer 
meeting and suggested we 
simply shut everything down 
until the pressures were back 
to normal. This caused the 
ship to be late in leaving, but 
at least we were still around 
to tell about it. 

Even though the job was 
dangerous, there were things 
that amused us. One of those 
things was the fact that the 
natives had not seen a bath-
room shower before. 

We had six native young 
men assigned to us and were 

Desdemona Homecoming 
and School Reunion will be 
held on Saturday, August 
14th at the Community 
Center (former school 
building). Morning program 
will begin at 10 a.m. Noon 
meal will be catered. Mark 
your calendar and make 
plans to attend for an 
enjoyable day visiting with 
your former classmates and 
friends. 

Ima Brown visited last 
Saturday with a friend, 
Agatha (Genoway) Nance at 
the Good Tree Apartments in 
Stephenville. Recent visitors 
with Agatha were her 
children, Agatha Lee 
Hendricksen of Wilmington, 
North Carolina; Steve Nance 
of Temple and Don Nance of 
Stephenville. Agatha is a 
former resident of 
Desdemona where she 
attended school and 
graduated with the Class of 
1934. 

"Congratulations" to Ray 
and Judy Brazell as they will 
celebrate their 50th wedding 
anniversary on Saturday, July 
31st. They live in the 
Jakehamon Community near  

the Brazell Family 
Homeplace. Ray started to 
school in Jakehamon - then 
transferred 	to 	the 
Desdemona School where he 
attended and graduated with 
the Class of 1949. 

Travis Walston spent the 
past week in Houston on a 
contract welding job. He 
reported very hot and humid 
weather in that area. 

Roy and Angela Powledge 
of Cisco hosted a birthday 
party on Wednesday, July 28 
for their son, Lane who will 
celebrate his 2nd birthday on 
July 31st. Those attending 
were Colin and Kaley 
Powledge, Dean and Judy 
Powledge all of Cisco; Karen 
Eaves and Lorin, Nonnie 
Guthery, Belinda Guthery, 
Holly Guthery, Kandice 
Cogburn and son, Dylan all 
of Desdemona. Birthday 
cake and ice cream was 
served to everyone. 

Theron Perrin of DeLeon 
visited recently in Arizona 
with his sister, Evelyn 
McBroom then on to Alaska 
to spend two weeks with his 
children and their families. 
Theron attended school in 
Desdemona. 

Ada Koonce, 83, of Dallas 
was buried last week in the 
Desdemona Cemetery. 
Survived by her son, Norman 
Koonce and wife of Dallas. 
Preceeded in death by her 
husband, W.D. "Skeeter" 
Koonce. Our sincere 
sympathy goeS out to this 
family. 
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Desdemona, 	Angela 
Powledge and children, 
Colin, Kaley and Lane of 
Cisco spent the weekend in 
San Antonio to attend Sea 
World, visit the Alamo and 
other points of interests. 
They reported a good trip. 

Please contact this reporter 
with your weekly news. 
Thanks and have a nice day, 
Vonnie. 

By Mike Cox 
Texas to house 8,800 

additional troops 
AUSTIN - Texas still has 

to go through what the 
military calls the BRAC 
(Base Realignment and 
Closure) process next year, 
but the Pentagon has 
announced that the state will 
receive 8,800 additional 
soldiers by 2006. In Killeen, 
5,000 of those troops will go 
to Fort Hood as the Army 
adds the 4th Brigade to the 
4th Infantry Division in 
2005. An additional 3,800 
troops will go to Fort Bliss 
at El Paso to create the 4th 
Brigade of the 1st Cavalry 
Division in 2006. To 
accommodate expected 
increases in vehicle traffic at 
Fort Hood in Central Texas, 
the Texas Transportation 
Commission will hold 
hearings in August on $20.5 
million in roadway and 
infrastructure projects in the 
Killeen area. In announcing 
the military's plans last 
week, Gov. Rick Perry said 
the state also was open to 
proposals from El Paso 
community leaders on 
transportation 	needs 
connected to the now-
scheduled enlargement of 
Fort Bliss. 

Happy Sales Tax 
Holiday... 

The sixth annual state sales 
tax holiday is coming up 
Aug. 6-8. Under the law, on 

Thursday, July 25, 2004 
more details on What:can and 
can not be purchased tax free, 
check the comptroller's Web 
site at www.cpa.state.tx.us or 
call 1-800-252-555. 
$5 million wireless 
settlement Texas and 31 
other states filed an 
agreement settling a 
deceptivepractices 
investigation against three 
top telecommunications 
companies over misleading 
advertising and service 
charges, Attorney General 
Greg Abbott said. Under the 
terms of the agreement, 
Cingular Wireless, Sprint 
PCS and Verizon Wireless 
must provide customers with 
coverage-area maps that are 
as accurate as current 
technology allows; give 
consumers at least two weeks 
to terminate service contracts 
without incurring penalties; 
and change the way they 
advertise and sell services 
and coverage. 

Dove hunt 
looks good, but... 

Biologists with {he Texas 
Department of ftrIcS and 
Wildlife predict a good dove 
season this fall, but "good" 
is a relative term. While dove 
numbers look OK, biologists 
say recent counts show a 
long-term decrease in bird 
numbers is continuing. 
While the number of 
mourning dove has declined 
about 15 percent in the last 
20 years, millions of dove 
still manage to outfly Texas 
hunters. "I think we'll see 
good dove production this 
year despite the heavy rains 
in' some areas," said Jay 
Roberson, TPWD dove 
program leader. "Hunting 
success should be good, 
provided feed conditions 
remain good." The season in 
the Central and North Zones 
begins Sept. 1, followed by 
the South Zone opening day 

t. 24: Bag limits 

RnriorksN: 
ne; 	mi.& Central Zone 

and 15 in the South Zone. In 
an effort to get to the bottom 
of the population decline, 
TPWD is working with 27 
other states in a bird-banding 
study. Hunters bagging 
banded birds are urged to call 
800-327-2263 to report the 
bird. Those who do will 
receive a certificate of 
appreciation and will have 
helped provide data that can 
be used to improve hunting 
conditions, TPWD says. 

Desdemona News 
By Vonnie Guthery 

supposed to teach them to 
operate the control room, a 
task that was impossible, be-
cause they did not want to 
learn. They had discovered 
the shower and each of them 
took a bath at least five or six 
times each day. As the water 
sprayed over them, they 
would laugh and squeal like 
little children playing with a 

neW ti9Yr / 	 I • fir] 
We had. an, acted y. mative. , 

woman for a janitor. She 
would scream at us if we 
didn't lift our feet as she 
swept or mopped the floor. 
She sometimes had a reddish 
brown substance on her head. 
The native men told us she 
was giving herself a henna 
treatment to make her hair 
auburn. She reminded me of 
some of the grandmas I know 
in America, trying to look 
sixteen again. 

on Se 

CUSTOM HOME BUILDERS 
SINCE 1980 

Let Us Build Your New Home 
or Room Addition 

If You Can Dream It, We Can Build It! 

T. J. CLARK CONSTRUCTION CO., INC. 
(254) 734-2755 

R 0. Box 176 111 E. Roberts St. 
Gorman, TX 76454 

iis'15,g,e'r 	
,... .„ 

...ice., 	"3,iii Custom Homes - Remodeling - Commercial - Industrial - Farm 
AZIP' 	  ,,,,,,,,,„ 	 inancing - Free Estimates - Design, Engineering & Plan Services 
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CHIROPRACTIC 
FOR BETTER HEALTH 

STEPHEN G. BARRY D.C. CHIROPRACTOR 

LIVE AND LEARN AND PASS IT ON 
Our lives begin to end the day we become silent about things that matter. 

--Martin Luther King, Jr 

Good health improves your quality of life. Millions have found chiropractic care to be 
the treatment of choice for their headaches, back pain, or injuries following automobile, 
athletic or work related accidents. To schedule an appointment call 629-1771. 

Office hours: Monday - Friday 8-12; 2-6 
(Closed Thursday afternoon) 

Medicare, Auto/Health Insurance, Work Comp. Accepted 

,RRY CHIROPRACTIC CLINIC 
961 E. Main V°Eastland,TX 4 254-629-1771 	 A-11U 

General Building Contractors - All Work Guaranteed 
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Senator Fraser Involved With Groundwater Meetings 
rnimvailaeitoosimms••••*a•-• 

41101111040 

Senator Troy Fraser 
A call to Senator 

Fraser's office Friday 
brought 	the 	latest 
information from Daniel 
Womack, 	Legislative 
Assistant. 

Womack said that the 
Select Committee on Water 
Policy had to cancel out 
some meetings during the 
Special Legislative Session 
on School Financing. But 
now they have rescheduled 

Help For 
Paul Green 

Donations are being ac-
cepted for Paul Green at First 
American Bank in Cisco. 
Paul was involved in an ac-
cident July 16 around 
Odessa. He suffers from a 
broken collarbone, and his 
leg was shattered from hip to 
knee 12 times. 

Paul is the son of Larry 
Paul Green. He and his wife 
Amy live in Rising Star, 
where they raise their 6-yr.-
old twins.They don't have 
any kind of insurance and the 
accident is putting Paul out 
of .work ,for awhile._ Their 
friends and family are trying 
to raise money to help with 
finances. 

Every little bit counts -
even small donations can 
make a BIG difference to this 
family. 

Thank you for your con-
sideration. 

Comanche County 
Tractor, Inc. 

A Massy Ferguson Krone 
& Vermeer, Dealer 

Family Owned mid 

Operated Since 1948 

NEW & USED MASSY FERGUSON 

TRACTORS & EQUIPMENT 

256 No. Texas Street 
DeLeon, TX 

254893-6711 5-68  

Our State Senator, is examining numerous 
Republican Troy Fraser of water issues in preparation 
District 24, does not have to for the Legislative Session in 
spend as much time on the 2005. 
2004 campaign as some 

	
In Eastland several 

others. The reason is simple months ago Fraser remarked 
- he has no major opponent. that water is going to be a 

In the meanwhile he major concern of this up-
continues to be busy on some coming Session. 
important issues, many 

	
The growth of population 

involved with his work as a in Texas, periodic droughts, 
member of the Select contamination of water - and 
Committee on Water Policy. the plans of some to buy up 

Fraser was appointed to water rights and move water 
this Committee in November have all contributed to a 
of 2003, and the Committee serious situation. 

(MAJESTIC THEATRE 
629-1322  
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STEREO SURROUND 
Fri. • Sat. • Sun. • Mon. 

All Shows: 7:30 p.m. - $4.00 
10 - Admission Passes - $35.00 
5 - Admission Gift Pass - $20.00 

Adults Only Balcony Ticket - $5.50 

CALLAHAN REALTY 
Roger Hart - GRI, Broker 254/725-4398 home 325/669-3335, cell 
Tom Ames, Agent 	254/725-6375 home 325/668-4157, cell 
Pauline Winfrey, Agent 254/643-4017home 325/665-9909, cell 

46 ac(m/l), mostIMIZIZEZEIshed, good pens, 
fenced and cro 

CROSS PLAINS -- 1900 sq. ft. (ccad), 3/2 and 2 carport on 4 
lots. Good house and area. PRICE REDUCED. $32,000 

Nke frame house and bal Avith large pecan trees' in Rising Star. 
Near edge of toWn;o14.41de'V.Ity limits. Has `Citywater, sewer 
and gas heat.' $36,000. Call Pauline. 

Country living at its best in this manufactured home, 3 BR/211A, 
9.5 ac. east of Rising Star on Highway 36. CO-OP water. Great 
setting. 146000. Call Pauline 

LOOKING FOR A CATTLE PLACE? 690 ac. improved coastal, 
cross fences. Co 	 tanks, 14 irriga- 
tion wells, one 	 2 pivots. hunting 
cabin. $690000. Call Pauline. 

Very attractive Victorian style home on 3.3 ac. (+or-), 3 1111/2 BA 
downstairs, one large room upstairs could be 4th BR or game 
room etc. PRICE REDUCED $85,000. 

208 ac. Brown County. Good hunting and grass. 4 stock tanks. 
$900/ac. Owner finance. 

49/A mix of good coastal, some pasture and about 6/A of oak 
woods. Fenced and cross fenced with one stock tank. $1350/A. 

Brick home, 3 BR/2BA, CH/CA, privacy fence, corner lot, metal 
shop building. Owner finance with approved credit. Seller 
motivated, bring us an offer. 115 000. 

West of Anson - 159 	l Intler Contract 	asture. Water 
well, 2 tanks, hill, 	 65/acre 

Jones Co. - 1046 ac. 	I ink' Contra( t 	flats, 3 tanks, 
1 well. 100 ac. cut 	 a 395/ac.  

Peanut dryer for sale, in city limits of Rising Star. 3 warehouses, 
office building, scales, peanut drying equipment, small out-
building. Much more. 140000. Call Pauline. 

30.32 acres 18x80 m/h on county road near Rising Star, cross 
fenced. 17 acres coastal. Too many amenties to list. Call Pauline. 

Check all our listings at callahanrealty.net 	5-61 

meetings, and they will be 
held soon. 

The first will be held on 
Wednesday, Aug. 4 in Waco, 
Womack said. He added that 
the agenda had not been 
decided on this meeting, but 
it would "probably" include 
the current lawsuit by Waco 
against dairies in the Bosque 
River watershed. 

Another meeting of the 
Select Committee will be 
held in Lubbock on Aug. 25. 

Then the Committee will 
go to the Texas Coast for a 
meeting on Sept. 8. The 
place has not been finalized 
on that. 

Also, in addition to the 
State Select Committee 
meetings, Fraser has called 
for a Town Hall Meeting on 
the Burnet County 
groundwater issue. 

This is scheduled for 7 
p.m. on Aug. 4 at the Burnet 
Community Center. 

Under state law, the Texas 
Commission 	on 
Environmental Quality is 
given the authority to 
designate and recommend 
the formation of Priority 
Groundwater Management 
areas (PGMA) 

The TCEQ is preparing a 
recommendation for a 
groundwater 	district 
designation that would 
include all of Burnet, all of 
Williamson and the northern 
part of Travis County. 

Fraser said he decided to 
call he town hall meeting 
after the Burnet County 
Commissioner's Court voted 
unanimously to oppose the 
formation of a three-county 
groundwater district. 

"I have a concern about a 
state-mandated water district 
where Burnet county would 
be smaller and subservient 
the other!-c--64ntie44ti  

Thursday, July_29,. 2004 
water district," Fraser said. 	In addition to his work on 
"My role at the meeting will the Select Committee on 
he to lay out the options, and 
help chart a course of action." Water Policy, Fraser serves as the Chairman of the 

Senate Committee on Fraser said, "Clearly, the 
Business and Commerce.. clock is ticking. If we want to 

He alSo serves as Co- avoid the state imposing a 
Chairman of the Electric groundwater district that 
Restructuring Oversight Burnet County cannot 

control, then we need to look Committee. 
at our options. 

"If asked by the citizens of 
Burnet County, I'm prepared 
to ask for legislation during 
the 2005 session to help us 
control our own destiny in 
terms of groundwater 
management." 

Fraser lives at Horseshoe 
Bay, which is in that area. He 
was born in Abilene, but 
taised in Coahoma, Texas, 
just east of Big Spring. 

	 ...nammagracip 
Cross Plains BI-RITE AUTO 4th Block E. 

254-725-7361 	 of Light on 
Hiway 36 

THIS WEEK'S SPECIALS $550 Down  
$175 Month Plus TT&L  

95 Geo Prizm 4 dr., looks, runs good, (red) 
94 Pontiac Grand Am, very good cond., (white) 
86 Ford F150 Super Cab, V8, auto., looks & runs good, 

(white) 
89 Dodge Dakota L.W.B. in good cond., (blue) 
91 Olds Silhouette, 7 pass., Mini Van, (white) 
94 Plymouth Voyager, 7 Pass., Mini Van, good cond., 

(white) 
89 Lincoln Cont., 3.8 V6, fully loaded, very clean, inside 

& out, (It. blue) 
93 Ford Taurus, 3.8 V6, runs good, (white) 
95 Ford Probe in good cond., (weak paint) 
94 Ford Aerostar 7 Pass., Mini Van, good cond. (blue) 
94 Chevy Corsica, 4 dr., runs, looks very good, (white) 
87 Ford F250 Diesel Crew Cab, runs good 
ALL OF ABOVE $550 DOWN - $175 MONTH + TT&L 

OTHER CARS-TRUCKS  
94 Ford F350 Diesel Crew Cab, looks, runs good...$4750 
94 Ford F250 4x4 Diesel TurboSuper Cab, good 

cond..$4500 
99 Ford Contour 4 dr, very nice inside & out 	$2975 
95 Taurus V6, cold air, runs good (white) 	$1950 
92 Taurus V6, looks fair, runs good 	 $995 
87 Buick Park Ave., looks, runs good  	$895 
85 Ford F250 Diesel Crew Cab, a good truck 	$2750 
89 Ford F250, diesel, super cab, a super nice 

	$3500 

./ 
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Advertise In 
Your Local 
Newspaper 

Contact Sheila 
or Jo for details 
254-629-1707 

RANDOLPH FORD 

We are here for all of your automotiue 
needs from oil changes to major engine repair. 

With all this experience why take your 
inuestment anywhere else? 

200 E 1-20 CISCO, TEXAS 254-442-1566 

truck 
WE BaYrS.  EEL :11PA& 

OPEN SATURDAYS TILL 6:00 CLOSED FRIDAYS 

Hirschfeld Steel Co. Inc. 
Hirschfeld Steel Co., Inc. has the following openings. Applications will be 

considered based on qualifications without regard to race, color, religion, 
creed, gender, national origin, age, disability, marital or veteran status, or 
any other legally protected status. 

I 	Excluding 6.0 Diesel Position  Qualifications 

   

FITTER/VVELDER 	1-2 Years of general, industrial, or commercial 
welding: ability to read and interpret structural 
blueprints. Fitters/Welders are required to provide 
their own welding hood, and gloves. 

Hirschfeld Steel Co., Inc. offers a competitive salary with an attractive 

benefit package. Apply in person at: 
Hirschfeld Steel Co. Inc. 

Abilene, Texas 
771 Virgil St. 
325-676-1422 
EOE M/F/DN 

www.hirschfeld.com 
5-65 

• Over 100 years combined experience 
• Senior Master Certified Technicians 
• Over 3000 hours of Ford training 

Don't play the guessing game. 
Bring your auto where it can be 

fixed right the first time. 
5-67 
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Eastland County Classifieds 
Thursday, July 29, 2004 

FOR RENT OR 
LEASE 

REAL ESTATE HOMES FOR SALE APTS. FOR 
RENT 

HELP WANTED MOBILE HOMES FOR SALE 
Refrigerator, stove, 
washer, 	dryer, 
furnished. 
SUNSHINE VALLEY, 
Leona Morton, 442-
1365. 

C104 

95 CAD Fleetwood 
white w/blue int. 66 K, 
one owner, non 
smoker, $5,400. 254-
442-4045 before 6:30 
p.m. 

vvvvvvvvvitv 
CNAs 

Join Our Team 
at Valley View 
Health Care 

Apply in 
person 

Valley View 
Health Care 

700 S. Ostrom 
Eastland, TX 
(Must have Texas 

CertificationL "" 

Full time help needed 
at T & T Video. Apply 
in person 706 Conrad 
Hilton in Cisco. 

C59-104 

OILFIELD BUYER 
Aggressive Oilfield 
Equipment Buyer 
Always Seeking Used 
Equipment. We Buy: 
Norriseal, Kimray & 
Fisher Valves, Fisher 
Wizards & Norriseal 
Controllers, High-Low 
Pilots (most brands), 
Texsteam 5000s & 
5100s, Western Dffs, 
Glycol Pumps, Meter 
Runs & Barton 
Recorders, Regula-
tors, Gate Valves & 
Wellheads, Pipeline 
Valves, Mud Gauges 
& Weight Indicators, 
Air Starters, Tuggers & 
Valves, 	Flanged 
Orbits, Separators, 
Line Heaters & Dehy. 
Units, Well Service & 
Drilling Equipment. 
Company owner does 
all the buying. Sterling 
Oilfield @ (325) 650-
3036 ask for Doyle. 

E69 

New: 10 A, 
pavement frontage, 
seasonal creek, some 
timber $1,250 acre. 

New: 14.9 A Brown 
Co. 183 S. Rising Star, 
3-2-2 brick 2000', CH/ 
A, irrigated coastal, 
pond, barn. $149,500. 

New:15 A. near 
Gorman, 	nice 
remodeled 2-2 brick, 
central H/A, carpeted, 
fireplace, large game 
room, 24 x 60 metal 
garage- cement floor, 
guest house, water 
well + city Water and 
sewer, 	pecans, 
pavement. 
REDUCED 	TO 
$130,000. 

NEW: 17.64 A N/E 
De 
21  PENDING 
fences, some coas al, 
hilltop 	setting. 
$90,000. 

37 A N/W of 
DeLeon, good sandy 
land, app. 5 A coastal, 
stock pond, 3 water 
wells, 	pavement 
access, great building 
spot. $1,250 per A. 

NEW: 40 A, m/I, 
western Comanche 
Co, sandy land, 10 A 
wooded, 30A cult, 
some fencing, one 
stock pond, old water 
well, great deer area. 
$1,500.00. 

47.65 A 4 miles 
west of Gorman, 25 A 
coastal, 20 A cult, 2 
ponds, barn/pens, 
good deer area. $1050 
acre. 

NEW: 105 A, 
Comanche Co, near 
DeLeon, 30 A coastal, 
52_A cultivated, 23 A 
pasture, 3 stock 
ponds, 2 wells 
(previously used for 
irrigation), 	steel 
corrals, electricity, 
paved & CR frontage, 
deer/wildlife in area, 
combination stocker/ 
wildlife 	property. 
$1,900 per acre. 

New: 160 A, 
western Comanche 
Co., 3-2-1 brick, 1700', 
CH/A, 2 tanks, creeks, 
wooded, hilly, lots of 
deer and birds. 
$192,000.00. 

Selling Comanche, 
Eastland and Brown 
Counties since 1954 
and we WANT to sell 
yours. We solicit and 
appreciate 	your 
listings. 

COGBURN REAL 
ESTATE 

DE LEON 
OFFICE (254) 893- 

6666 
HOME 893-2642 

758-2401 
www.cogburnreal 

estate.com 
RS104 

HOUSE FOR SALE: 3 
bedroom, 1 bath. 
Needs work. Asking 
price of $14,500 is 
negotiable. Call 972-
329-1000. 

C104 

FOR RENT: Nice & 
clean 1 BR, LR, bath, 
kitchen & utility room, 
stove & ref. furnished, 
central H & AC, 
storage bldg., fenced 
yard, carport. Ideal for 
1 or 2 people, no pets. 
Call 629-1188. $300 
per mo. 

and TV cable paid. 
Also, laundry room at 
comply 	Choice 
neighLL iood. See 
and compare at 1304 
Royal Lane, Cisco, or 
call 	442-3232, 
Resident manager. 

C104 

C62 

APTS. FOR 
RENT Nice house in Cisco on 

corner lot in quiet 
neighborhood. 3 bdrm, 
2 bath, wood burning 
stove, central AC/heat, 
deck w/large shaded 
back yard, 2 storage 
bldgs. $42,000. 1311 
Bliss, call 325-518-
4929. 

C64 

For 	Sale: 	60 
registered 	black 
angus heifers. Breed 
A.I. to prime cut, 0145 
to calve March 1 
Clean up bull son of 
New Design 878, 
weighs 900 lbs., frame 
5 1/2 to 6, mature 
weight 1300 to 1400. 
Good E.P.D. Hartzog 
Angus 806 825-2711. 

T61 

CEDAR RIDGE 
APARTMENTS 

New Owners 
Clean Furnished or 

Unfurnished 
Apartments 

Security Guard on 
grounds 

Maintenance 
Total Electric 

Laundry 
Central Heat/Air 
Near Schools/ 

Hospital 
No Pets 

254-629-2805 
E104 

T104 
HELP WANTFn 

For Rent: Available 
July 14th. 2 Bdrm, 2 
full baths mobile; all 
electric; 	CH/AC; 
fenced in front and 
back yard; w/storm 
cellar. Daytime phone 
254-631-0914. After 5 
p.m. please call 254-
631-0046. 

Looking for Assistant 
Manager. Must be 
able to work Saturday 
& Sunday every week. 
Must be mature, 
responsible adult. 
Apply in person Taylor 
Petroleum 11618 1-20 
& Hwy 6, Eastland. 

E61 

Spacious 3 BR, 2 BA 
Home in Cisco, near 
High School, nice 
neighborhood, fenced 
yard. Lots of storage. 
Check it out on our 
website: 
www.thejeffcoats.com 
1401 Simms. Price 
Reduced. Call 254-
442-1824 or cell 817-
891-3432. 

C54-104 

E61 
Need full-time temp. 
Administrative 
Assistant immediately. 
9-5 M-F. Bring resume 
to Chamber of 
Commerce 102 S. 
Seaman, Eastland. 

Et 04 

Greer's 	Indoor 
Storage: 	More 
Security - More 
Space-Less Cost. 205 
Main St., Ranger. Call 
629-3989 day and 
647-3422 night. 

R104 

GARAGE SALES 
First Methodist Church 
of Cisco is needing two 
energetic, dependable 
adult nursery workers 
to work on Sunday 
mornings 	and 
Wednesday evenings 
and occasional other 
times. Call 442-1334. 

C61 

CISCO 
YARD/CARPORT 
SALE: 406 W. 7th, 
Cisco. Saturday, July 
31, 8 a.m. -? 
Children's clothes, 
toys and lots of misc. 

C62 

GHOLSON HOTEL 
APTS 

If you are 55 years of 
age 	or 	older, 
handicapped 	or 
disable, and want a 
nice quite place to live, 
come by the Gholson 
or call Martha at 254-
647-1513. 

R104 

Painting For Freedom-
How the beautiful 
tapestry paintings sold 
throughout the South- 
west 	bought 
ammunition 	for 
Pancho Villa troops in 
the Mexican Revol-
ution. Book available 
at the Telegram 
$25.00. 

E104 

Please apply in 
person. 	Honest- 
Mature-Dependable. 
Help Wanted- Cook/ 
Cashier at Blue Store-
Hwy 6-Carbon. 

E69 

FOR SALE OR 
LEASE- with Possible 
Option to buy: Cisco-
in town feels like 
country 2/3 bedropm, 
1 bath, Lg. liv., garage, 
new roof, plumbing/ 
wiring updates, quiet 
street. Great place for 
children and pets. 
MUST SEE 254-442-
2732. 

E67 

MOBILE HOMES 
BIG TWO FAMILY 
GARAGE SALE: 
Friday & Saturday, 
July 30 & 31, 1005 
West 13th and corner 
of 13th and Ave. M. 
Furniture, antique 
couch and chair, 
appliances, baby bed, 
pool table, children 
and adult clothing, 
kitchen 	items, 
material, and many 
misc. items. 

C62 

WANTED-
Experienced Waitress-
evening shift and 
Linecooks. Apply in 
person Smokestack 
Restaurant Thurber, 
TX. 254-672-5560. 

E67 

0 Down 
No Payments for 

3 months 
New 3-2 

comes with 
Big Screen TV and 

upgraded appliances 
Only $416 a month 

WAC 
Call 817-558-2720 

RBI 01145 
E67 

COUNTRY VILLA 
APTS 

1-2 bedrooms, kitchen 
appliances, Central H/ 
A, W/D, pool. On site 
security 	and 
maintenance. (Behind 
Pizza Inn) 1099 Lago 
Vista Blvd. Eastland, 
Texas. Contact Sergio 
or lsabell Hernandez, 
Managers 629-2769, 
if no answerdall 629-; 
2348. 

Help 	Wanted: 
Experienced Hands 
needed for Well 
Servicing Unit in 
Eastland area 817-
822-0856 or 325-762-
9097. 

E50-104 

BUSINESS 
SERVICES Secretary Position 

Computer 	skills 
needed, Farm, Ranch 
and 	Garden 
knowledge. Inquire at 
Eastland Farm & 
Ranch, 301 N. 
Seaman, Eastland. 

E63 

CUSTOM HAY 
BALING 

Bill Carper 
254-639-2360 

mobile 254-631-1369 
E63 

-tuff? 

HOUSE FOR SALE: 3 
BR, 1 1/2 Bath, 
garage, 2 carports, 
extra clean 254-647-
5336 agent. 

Trees! Trees! Trees! 
2400 sq. ft. 4-2 
Comes with Big 

Screen TV, Huge 
Master Bedroom, 
Large Closets, 2 

Living Areas, 
Decorator Colors 

Call 817-558-2720 
RBI 01145 

E67 

The Eastland County 
Sheriffs Office will be 
accepting applications 
fOr' Deputy Sheriff 
position. Applications 
will be accepted until 
the position is filled. 
Anyone interested can 
pick up an application 
at 201 West White 
Street in Eastland. 
Qualifications for a 
person interested in 
the position are must 
have a current peace 
officers license. 

E61 

GARAGE SALE: 
Clothes, 
computers, scanners, 
printers, household 
items, Barbies and 
clothes, other misc. 
302 Ave. I, Cisco. 
Friday 8:00-5:00 & 
Sat. 8:00-12:00. 

C61 

Et 04 
CATTLE-HANDLING 

EQUIPMENT 
Even though the 
majority of the 
manufacturing has 
moved to Coleman, all 
products are still 
available for sale at 
the Carbon location of 
Leon Valley, Inc. 
Hours are from 8:00--
1:00 and 1:30-4:30. 
Ask for supervisor Don 
Plum. 

E104 
CUTE AS A BUTTON 
& CLEAN AS A 
WHISTLE! This 3 BR, 
home with large 
kitchen, wood burning 
stove, storm windows, 
and big back yard is 
just waiting for you! 
Call Town & Country 
Real Estate 254-629-
1725. 

Farmers 	and 
Merchants Bank, 
Eastland is seeking to 
employ an individual 
Part-time to work as a 
teller. Experience is a 
plus but not required. 
College 	student 
applications 	are 
welcome. Interested 
individuals may pick 
up a blank application 
at 	the 	Bank. 
Individuals applying 
should either mail their 
applications 	to: 
Farmers 	and 
Merchants Bank, P. 0. 
Box 230, De Leon, TX 
76444 or fax to 817-
893-2939. Attn: Betty 
Rice. 

T61 

Look & Lease 
Move In Special 

$200 Off 
NOW LEASING 

Raintree 
Apartments 

at 610 S. Madera, 
Eastland, Tx. 

(next to Siebert 
Elementary) is now 

leasing. 
6 months-1 year 

lease 
Clean, quiet living. 

Total Electric 
1-3 bedroom apts. 
$385.00-$575.00 
Cable, water and 

trash paid 
(Extended Basic and 

HBO) 
Stove, Refrigerator, 

Dishwashers 
Washer & Dryer 

hookups 
Deposit and App Fee 

required 
For more info. call 

Tammie at 629-1913. 
Raintree Apts recently 
purchased Ameri-
Storage (formerly 
Broyles Self Storage) 
Contact RaintreeApts 
for information. 

E104 

FOR RENT- 3 BR, 2 
BA, Mobile Home 
$300 a month, No 
Pets. References 
Required. Fridge and 
Cookstove furnished. 
442-3835. 

C62 

YARD SALE: 1010 
East 16th, Cisco. 
Thur., Fri. & Sat. 
Portable TV/VCR 4" 
screen $100, name 
brand boys clothes, 
women sizes 7 & 10, 
13" TV - $20, Satellite 
Dish and Receiver- it 
works, blue pool pump 
$10. 

C62 

E39-104 

Help Wanted: Part- 
time Nursery Worker 
at Cisco First Baptist 
Church. 	Contact 
church office 442- 
1160. 

C61-104 

E62 
FOR RENT OR 

LEASE BBQ as good as there 
is! Call ahead or just 
stop in. 325-662-3328. 
The Fil1in' Station, 
Putnam, TX. 

MOBILE HOME FOR 
RENT: 2 BR, 2 BA, 
Central H/A, in nice 
park. No Pets. $300 + 
deposit. 629-1848. 

E104 

FOR 	LEASE: 
Crestwood Location, 
$700.00 per month, 
$500.00 SD. Brick, 
Den w/FP, Lg. Kitchen, 
3 BR, 2 BA, Carport. 
Call Agent 254-629-
2365. 

C104 
EASTLAND 
4 FAMILY GARAGE 
SALE: Saturday, July 
31 from 8:00-3:00. 
Back to School 
clothes, furniture, 
household items. Off 
of Highway 6 out of 
Eastland, turn left on 
Flatwood Hwy (Hwy 
2563) 2nd house on 
left. 

Help Wanted: Triple/S 
Dynamics is now 
accepting applications 
for Welders & Sheet 
Metal 	Workers. 
Experienced and blue 
print reading a plus. 
Apply in person Triple/ 
S Dynamics Hwy 180 
E., Breckenridge. 

E64 

A-QUALITY 
STEEL SUPPLY 
Metal Buildings 
Overhead Doors 

Carports 
Complete 

Construction 
254-442-3036 

C104 

FOR RENT: No 
deposit with utilities 
paid. 3 or 2 bedroom 
mobile home. . 

E67 
Help 	Wanted- 
Cleaning Lady on 
monthly or twice 
monthly basis in Cisco 
and 	Eastland. 
References required. 
Rainbow cleaner 
experience helpful. 
Call after 7 p.m. only 
254-629-1670 or 254-
629-2413. 

E104 

Fully 	Equipped 
Restaurant For Lease 
In Cisco. Good deal for 
experienced 
restaurant people. Call 
325-762-2451 ask far 
Robert. 

C60-104 

APTS. FOR 
RENT 

COLONY PARK 
APARTMENTS 

500 W. Sadosa 
Eastland, TX 76448 

254-629-1473 
IMMEDIATE 
OCCUPANCY 

Newly Remodeled 
* Lg. Playground 
* Energy Efficient 
* New Carpet & Tile 
* New Appliances 
* Rents from 

0 to $392 
Come be a part of 

our community 67  

CIRCLE D FENCE 
(Insured) 

All Types of Fence 
Chainlink, Vinyl, 

Privacy, Barbwi re, 
Pipe 

We also do 
Entrances, 
Gateways, 

Metal Buildings 
Reasonable Rates 

254-629-2705 
E104 

E62 Rising Star Nursing 
Center 	needs 
Medicatio:i Aide day 
shift. Apply in person 
or contact Lori or 
Donna at 254-643-
2681. 

4 Bedroom, 2 Bath 
1800 + or - sq. ft. 15 
acres fenced and 
cross fenced. Action 
Realty 254-647-5336. 

R40-104 

3 FAMILY YARD 
SALE: 414 E. 
Pershing. Fri. 8 a.m.-
? & Sat. 8 a.m.-? Baby 
toys, baby girl clothes, 
some women & men 
clothes, lots of misc. 

E62 

COUNTRY 
COTTAGE: Ideal for 
single person or 
couple 	without 
children. 	Newly 
remodeled; 	new 
carport and storage 
building; all new 
appliances; washer & 
dryer hook up. Must 
see to appreciate. 
Daytime phone: 254-
631-0914. After 5 p.m. 
please call 254-631-
0046. 

E61 

ROYAL OAKS 
APARTMENTS 

Furnished 	and 
unfurnished 1 and 2 
bedroom; carpet and 
drapes, refrigerator, 
range, and disposal. 
Water, trash pickup 

FOR SALE 
RS62 FOR SALE: 40 acres 

fenced in, Spring Feed 
Tank, Sipe Springs 
area. Comanche Co. 
$46,000. Call 254-
643-1088. 

E104 

Kids 20x Relaxed Fit 
and Carpenter Jeans. 
Size 8-16, Regular & 
Slim. $18.99 at 
Johnson's Dry Goods, 
Cross Plains, TX. 

C61 

LRC 	Northview 
Development Center 
Day Program M-F 35 
hour weeks 405 E. 
Commerce. 631-0149 
contact Dianne. 

E63 

GARAGE SALE: 408 
Crestwood, Eastland. 
Friday and Saturday, 
July 30-31 5:00 to 
8:00 p.m. Friday, 8:00 
a.m. to 12 noon 
Saturday. Ladies 
clothes size 12 to 18, 
medium to XL, shoes 
size 9-10, boys 
clothes, 	men's 
clothing L to XL, Boys 
Toys, 	computer 
games, candles, knick 
knacks, baskets, 
jewelry, 	Good 
Costume, owl jewelry 
(lots of Owls). Mary 
Kay Makeup, dishes, 
salt & pepper shakers, 
shelves-sconces-
some tools and Guy 
Things, loads of 
treasures and much 
more! 

E62 

Ruth Schaefer 
Stewart, M.Ed., 

L.P.C-S 
Licensed Professional 
Counseling Service 
Individual or Group 
Child and Adolescent 
Parenting Skills 
Women's Issues 
Geriatric Concerns 
Play Therapy 
Sand Tray 
Grief Recovery 
Divorce Recovery 
For appointments 
please call (254) 442-
4280 (home office in 
Cisco). 

C104 

FOR SALE: 8 lots with 
old house, city water 
and well water, some 
fruit trees, $16,000. 
Call 254-643-1088. 

E104 

HELP WANTED 
Coastal Round Bales, 
fertilized, no weeds, 
254-643-1107. 

T61 
SABINE TERRACE 

APARTMENTS 
Available For 

Immediate 
Occupancy 

'Large 1,2, & 3 
Bedrooms 

-All Utlities Paid  
'Housing Assistance 

Available 
'No Pets 

'ShOrt Term Leases 
'Central Air & Heat 
Program Vouchers 

Accepted 
Eastland, TX. 

.f OHO 
fi29-2518 

1 	 

ROUTE SALESPERSON 
Ab-Tex Beverage Ltd. requires 
individual to complete a drug screen and 
work assessment test. Possess a Class A 
CDL. Beverage sales experience a plus. 
Comprehensive benefit program. Please 
apply in person. 

Ab-Tex Beverage Ltd. 
650 Colonial Dr. 

Abilene, TX 79603 

HOUSES FOR RENT: 
254-629-2688. 

E63 Wanted: Responsible 
Party to take on small 
monthly payments on 
High Definition Big 
Screen TV 1-800-398-
3970. 

E65 

FOR SALE: Lot in 
Eastland, 100 x 150. 
Call 629-2060. 

T60 

House For Rent In 
Ranger: 2 BR, 1 bath, 
$325. mo., $400. 
deposit. No pets. 813 
Walnut St. 254-734-
3970. 

T61 

----------------------------- 

I BUY HOUSES, quick 
cash in closing on 
house. $25,000 or 
less. Call Jim @325-
518-8128. 

T104 

Nikon Digital 800 
CoolPix Camera for 
sale. Software and 
instructions included. 
Good condition. $300. 
Call 254-734-4212. 

E104 

ADVERTISE 
IN THE 

9 

EEO/AA Employer Read the 
Classifieds Read the Clas$ified 	clApSIFIPS E63 

'I 

r . 



84 Chevy S-10 Ext. Cab 

Loop 254 Ranger 
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Roaring Twenties Solution: 

1. Aardvark 
2. Adder 
3. Alligator 
4. Anteater 
5. Antelope 
6. Ape 
7. Armadillo 
8. Ass 
9. Eagle 

1 0. Band 

11. Elephant 
12. Elk 
13. Ibex 
14. Iguana 
15. Ocelot 
16. Opossum 
17. Orangutan 
18. Ostrich 
19. Otter 
20. Ox 

We Clean-The Most Neglected, 
Unsanitary Part Of Your Home: 

YOUR AIR DUCT SYSTEM!  
J & J Air Conditioning, Inc. 

106 Pogue Eastland, TX 
254-629-2251 TActB002(x)c 800-585-2251 
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2001 Dodge 2500 
Quad Cab LWB SIT 

CUMMINS DIESEL, AUTO, 
ONLY 47K MILES, MUST SEE! #000376 

$21,990* 

1999 Dodge 2500 
Quad Cab SIT 

CUMMINS, AUTO. VERY CLEAN 
#E03904A 

$13,990* 

2003 Dodge 1500 
Quad Cab SLT 

LONESTAR PKG., LOADED 
#E02244A 

$19,990* 

2003 Dodge 
1500 Reg Cab 

SW8 4X4, V8, 47K MILES 
#E035678 

$1 5 , 990* 

2003 Dodge 
3500 QC 4x4 

6 SPEED CUMMINS. SLT, NICE! 
#E03428A 

$28,990* 

1998 Dodge 3500 
Quad Cab 

DUALLY, 5 SPEED, 12 VALVE, CUMMINS, 
MUST SEE! dE03632A 

$15,990* 
4.• 

2002 Dodge 1500 
Quad Cab 4x4 SLT 

LOADED, 31K MILES, CLEAN 
#E03700A 

$20,990* 

2003 Dodge 
Stratus SXT 

.1 DOOR, AUTO, LOADED 
dE00389 

$12,990* 

2002 Dodge 
Intrepid ES 

4 DOOR, LEATHER, ALLOYS, 33K MILES, 
NICE CAR! #D00363 

$12,990* 

Cisco Press - Eastland 

The Idle American 
Commentary By Dr. Don Newbury 

Telegram - Ranger Times - Rising Star - Callahan County Baird Star 
the speeder. Figuring the 
speeder might later be a wit-
ness, he said, "Tell him to 
slow down and have a nice 
day." (Remember, he landed 
on his shoulder, not his 
head.) `Dog Sense' Wins 

Over Horse's 
Medical authorities agree 

that some dogs may be able 
to anticipate children's sei-
zures. 

Dogcatchers are on "red 
alert." If they see canines 
wearing stethoscopes, pric-
ing Mercedes, reading the 
New, England Journal of 
Medicine or running an hour 
behind, the new policy is to 
let these "puppy prodigies" 
ride up front. 

*****' 

Martha Stewart, whose 
time behinp bars may be bet-
ter measured by an egg timer 
than a calendar, has vowed 
to make the best of it. The 
"best of it" may be spending 
time designing a new upscale 
license plate. 

She'll have a tube of lip-
stick and tissue for last-ditch 
appeals for help. Don't be 
surprised if notes found be-
tween license plates, reeking 
of her favorite fragrance, 
read: "Help! I'm being held 
prisoner!" 

* * * * * 

Botox in this century may 
turn out to have the kind of 
lucrative run that medicine 
shows and Hadacol did in the 
last. Several liniments, po-
tions and pills (they'd be 
called "placebos" today) car-
ried lofty claims, with price 
tags ending in "98," ie., 
$1.98, $2.98, etc. "If you 
dri nlc,44  rub it,.s.t4 it, or sniff-
it, Ira cure Zr'" itriirtlever 
barkers bragged about what-
ever "it was" they were sell-
ing. 

Botox is trumpeted, 
among other things, for rid-
ding us of wrinkles, sags and  

now, even sweat! Yes, arm-
pit injections of Botox are 
claimed to greatly reduce 
perspiration. 

I don't want less sweat; I 
want quicker sweat. My 
heart doctor advises "work-
ing up a sweat" in near-daily 
exercising. For me, that's 20 
minutes or so. I want a Botox 
injection that makes me 
sweat so fast, I can get off the 
treadmill with one leg just as 
the other is getting on. 

If others don't want me to 
see them sweat, that's fine, 
but I "want to see ME 
sweat." (A friend down the 
street who hates jogging 
claims he gets his exercise 
serving as pallbearer for his 
friends who jog..) 

* * * * * 

Be not surprised if the 
Botox wonder list grows 
longer. A few drops may 
drive the West Nile Virus 
eastward, cause Niagra Falls 
to run backwards, make all 
tomatoes taste like home-
grown and render hate obso-
lete. 

Baptists may even start 
liking each other. 

* * * * * 

Texas' first 100-degree 
day already is being dis-
puted. Democrats contend 
that it was around mid-July 
in most parts of the state. 

Republicans swear their 
thermostats shot `way past::  
LOa degreLeS :nearly month 
earlier, when "Fahrenheit 9/ 
11" hit movie screens. 

* * * * * 

One of Texas' finest, in the 
ongoing saga of cops and 
speeders, was ringing up an- 

other one the other day. Dis-
mounting his cycle to write 
the citation, he heard the 
squeal of brakes and saw a 
pick-up/trailer combo skid-
ding sideways toward him. 
He leaped over the guardrail, 
hearing the crunch above 
him seconds later when his 
motorcycle was taken out. 
His hard landing tore up his 
shoulder, but the decision to 
jump was a no-brainer. 

The pulled-over motorist 
gets quick-thinker points, 
too. He hit the gas pedal, 
successfully getting out of 
harm's way. 

At his first opportunity, he 
made a U-turn to return to the 
scene. Sure, it was the right 
thing to do. Besides that, 
there's a good chance that his 
license plate number already 
had been jotted down. 

Whatever, by the time he 
worked his way back through 
the traffic, other officers and 
were on the scene. One of 
the policemen asked the vic-
tim what he'd like to do with 

* * * * * 

Another time, another 
place: This speeder, watch-
ing the officer approach his 
car, realized he didn't have 
his seat belt fastened, so he 
quickly snapped it into place 
just before the officer tapped 
on his window. 

"I'm going to have to give 
you a ticket for doing 75 in a 
65," he explained, "But I 
want to commend you for 
wearing your seat belt." 

"Thank you, officer," the 
man whined, "I realize the 
importance of seat belts. I 
know they save lives and 
minimize injuries, so I al-
ways wear mine." 

"Do you always run it 
through your steering 
wheel?" the officer asked. 

The Basket Connection 
Convention and Trade Show 
will run from July 29 - Au-
gust 1 at Gaylord Texan Re-
sort in beautiful Grapevine, 
Texas. 

The investment of $299 in-
cludes two full days of semi-
nars (Over 40 to choose 
from)- with top industry 
leaders, five meals and two 
full days of trade show shop-
ping, where vendors from 
across the nation will exhibit 
their wares. Packaging sup-
plies- such as gift baskets,  

box containers, shred, cello-
phane, and beautiful ribbon, 
will be displayed along with 
a wide assortment of deca-
dent gourmet food products 
that are packaged perfectly 
for gift basket designs. 

The trade show only por-
tion of the show is FREE 
with hours from 10:00-5:00 
on Saturday, July 31st and 
10:00-4:00 on Sunday, Au-
gust 1st. Don't miss this out-
standing opportunity to build 
your existing business or 
learn about starting a new 
one! 

Thursday, July ,29, 2004 

Gift Basket Trade Show 
Set For July 29-August 1 
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YOUR WEST TEXAS VOLUME DEALER 
254-629-8986 	EXIT 343 off I-20 West 	1-888-591-0051 

SALE DAIrowEVERY DAY! 
2002 Ford F-150 
Super Cab XLT 

FLARESIDE, V6, FULLY LOADED, 
NICE TRUCK, #D00345 

$14,990* 

2003 Dodge 
2500 Reg Cab 

LWB. HEMI, 5 SPEED, ONLY 15,000 
MILES, READY TO WORK! #000401 

$15,990* 

2003 Dodge 1500 
Reg O CcaposTex/OK 

2 	FROM 
#D00377 

$14,990* 

2002 Dodge 3500 
Cab & Chassis 
4X4, 5 SPEED, 30K MILES 

#E03124A 

$24,990* 

1997 Dodge 3500 
Club Cab 4x4 
CUMMINS, 5 SPEED, SLT 

#E03673AA 

$13,990* 

1998 Chevy 
3500 Crew Cab 

DUALLY, V8, AUTO, LS, LOADED, 
MUST SEE! #E03911A 

$10,990* 

-888-591-005 
TT TT T711 e•coinii 

• `TT&L. Not Ineluded. 
•I 
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Agriculture this past week work, and 1 am confident we 

Congressman 

Charles W. Stenholm 
17th Congressional District 

1500 Industrial Blvd. Suite 101 
Abilene, TX 79606 (915) 673-7221 

AG TALK 

marked-up voluntary coun- 
try-of-origin 	labeling 
(COOL) legislation intro-
duced by Chairman 
Goodlatte and myself earlier 
this summer. 

The bill was reported from 
the Committee with no 
amendments. 

The legislation will amend 
the Agricultural Marketing 
Act of 1946 to direct the Sec-
retary of Agriculture to estab-
lish the voluntary labeling of 
produce, meat (including 
beef, pork, veal and lamb) 
and seafood with country-of-
origin information. 

When we passed the 2002 
Farm Bill, we provided two 
years to review the COOL 
provisions in order to fine 
tune them as necessary. Al-
though the time period has 
slipped a bit, we now begin 
the legislative process of 
making COOL provisions 

04 Expedition )(LT 
6279, VS, 3rd Seal, Cld Ale Factory Warranty 

Agill k-Al 

04 F-150 Super Crew 
6282, V8, Auto, XLT, Warranty 

• 

SALE PRICE 

26,990 

04 FORD F-250 CREW CAB XLT 

04 FORD F-150 
REG CAB HERITAGE, SIN #C695 

04 FORD RANGER 
REG CAB, 1/6, AUTO, STK #C839 

C4 FORD FOCUS 
ITS, ^ DOOR, STK #C688 

$135 799 

MSRP 	817,845 
Discount 	S1,346 
Rebels 	82,500 

04 FORD F-250 CREW CAB XLT 

Concerns About WTO 
Draft Document 

This week I contacted 
U.S. Agriculture Ambassa-
dor Allen Johnson to express 
my concerns about the draft 
World Trade Organization 
(WTO) framework released 
last week. I am concerned 
about the impact it would 
have on U.S. agriculture. 

The draft document was 
prepared by the General 
Council of the WTO and was 
presented in Geneva in an 
effort to restart the Doha 
round of negotiations which 
have been stalled. 

I believe that the draft 
document's market access 
provisions are not ambitious 
enough, and it unfairly 
singles out cotton. 

An analysis of this lan-
guage indicates that it could 
allow as much as 25 percent 
of the European Union's 
(EU) and 30 percent of Japa-
nese tariff lines to be consid-
ered 'sensitive products' 
which are shielded, from ag-
gressive tariff cuts. 

From the U.S. perspective, 
this approach would not pro-
duce the 'substantial im-
provements in market access' 
called for elsewhere in the 
draft. 

The U.S. has correctly in-
sisted that cotton only be 
considered in the context of 
the wideragricirlture talks or 
as a part of an initiative in-
volving all competitive prod-
ucts. 

The fact that no other ag-
ricultural commodity is 
singled out in the draft high-
lights just how inappropriate 
it is that multiple references 
are made to cotton. 

The draft framework also 
calls for discidlines to ensure 
that food aid is not used as a 
mechanism for surplus dis-
posal. 

It is widely accepted that 
food aid is surplus, since it 
is not counted as part of do-
mestic or international com-
mercial sales. This is why 
the Food and Agriculture Or-
ganization (FAO) has estab-
lished "Principles of Surplus 
Disposal" that food aid coun-
tries must follow. 

The goal should be to pre-
vent the displacement of 
commercial sales by' food 
aid, not to prevent food aid. 

Ambassador Johnson is 
now well aware of my con-
cerns with regards to the 
draft WTO framework, and 
I am confident these issues 

'ill be raised when revisions 
are made to the draft. In fact, 
• I spoke to Ambassador 

)hnson while he was in 
Geneva this week. 

I thoroughly believe that 
Crossword Answers 

the programs Larry Combest 
and I developed. in the 2002 
Farm Bill meet our WTO 
obligations, and I expect that 
the U.S. will live up to its 
commitments in the interna-
tional trade arena. 

If programs must be ad-
justed in order to be in com-
pliance, I expect that we will 
do so in the least disruptive 
manner, and you can be sure 
that I will never support gut-
ting our farm programs for 
the benefit of a country that 
is one of our major competi-
tors. 

Voluntary COOL 
Legislation 

The House Committee on 

4X 1/ 2, 11, AUTO, SIR #C700 
MSRP 	833,805 
0 Discount 	S3,653 
Rebate 	$2,500 

$16 9 550* 
M3RP 	822.810 
Discount 	33,360 
Rebate 	 83.060 

$13 5 	959 
MSRP 	S19,180 
Discount 	52,221 
Rebate 	83,000 

QualityChecked 
Certified Pre-owned 

03 Ford Taurus SES 
G268, Factory Warranty, Low Miles 

RSAtEP ICE 

will end up with a better 
product. 

I strongly agree with the 
basic concept of country-of-
origin labeling: to allow U.S. 
producers to showcase their 
product, which is the safest 
and highest quality fOod sup-
ply in the world. 

This voluntary approach 
to country-of-origin labeling 
is supported by numerous 
groups and organizations, 
and it will help by allowing 
producers to work hand-in-
hand with processors and re-
tail outlets to provide con-
sumers with products that are 
consistently labeled. 

And we should be clear on 
this point: country-of-origin 
labeling is a marketing pro-
gram, not a food safety issue. 
We have separate programs 
run by agencies that special-
ize in food safety. 

Condition of US  

and Texas Cotton 
Recently, a panel of cotton 

experts met to discuss the 
condition of cotton crops 
throughout the U.S. for the 
2004 growing season. 

According to some, we are 
on track to produce our larg-
est crop in 23 years. 

Our 1949 record of six 
million bales is close in sight 
and may even be broken de-
pending on how the rest of 
the season goes. 

Right now most of Texas' 
cotton is young, only a quar-
ter of the crop has set bolls, 
leaving a lot of time from 
now until harvesting. 

About 900,000 acres of 
dryland cotton cover Texas 
and where usually you can 
expect about half a bale of 
cotton per acre, this year it 
looks like we might be get-
ting about two-, hirds bale per 
acre. 

About a third ol Texas has 
irrigated cotton, with about 

Thursday, July_ 29, 2004 
100,000 acres of it being drip 
irrigation, and we may get 
about three to four bales per 
acre in those parts. 

The rest of the country is 
shaping up quite nicely as 
well. In the Southeast, they 
are looking at about a four-
million-bale crop with a 
good growing season under-
way. 

The Mid-South is doing 
well also, with 70 percent of 
their cotton rated good to ex-
cellent. 

However, once again, this 
is why the market is heading 
south as rapidly as it is, with 
the anticipation of a record 
crop. 

Despite this, U.S. cotton 
fundamentals remain sound. 
Innovation, technology, 
management and productiv-
ity improvements have kept 
U.S. cotton competitive, and 
U.S. cotton produces the 
highest-quality product for 
premium markets. 

4112, AUTO, DIESEL, STK #C679 
MSRP 	838,230 
0 Otscount .. $4,615 
Rebate.. 	 31,500 

$33,115 

$1 8,998 
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$19 399 
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Discount .. 	. S2,846 
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00 Ranger S/Cab 4x4 

G233, Auto, XIT, File Photo 

01 F-150 Reg Cab 
C528B, XL 

ali gial  ' - 	- V -' ESIOGE  Sar   

$35 419 
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99 Mustang LX Coupe 
G235, PW/PL, P Seat, CD 

98 D1500 RC 
G2528, SWB, TIC, Air 

01 F-150 Quad Cab 
G083, KIT, 1/8, Auto 

02 Ranger Quad Door 
6231, Edge, Auto, PW/PL, T/C 

8:00 am - 7:30 pm 
Sat. 8:00 am-5:00 pm 

Service Dept. 
8:00 am-6 pm 

Sat. 8:00 am- Noon 

254 442-1566 

ADDITIONAL REBATES AVAILABLE FOR QUALIFIED CUSTOMERS ON SELECT 03 & 04 UNITS. SEE DEALER FOR DETAILS. 
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04 FORD F-250 CREW CAB XLT 
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MSRP........ 531,rti 
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[
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• 24 hour Nursing Care 
• Housekeeping 
• Personal laundry 
• Bed and bath linens 
• Three meals per day 
• Therapy 
• All utilities (except phone & cable) 
• Planned program of 

activities 

• Courtesy telephone at 
nurse's station 

• Medical Director on staff 
• RNs seven days a week 
• Social Worker 
• Registered Dietician 
• Medical transportation 

(without a CNA) 
• Courtesy coffee 

 

Sears Methodist 
Center 

(325) 692-6145 

 

CI Scars Methodist Retirement System. Inc. has developed admission criteria without regard 
v 

 
Its the resident's race, color, national origin, religion, sex, handicap. age or political beliefs. 

Personalized Care 
Our #1 Commitment to You 

is 
Cq 

At Sears Methodist Center You Can Expect 
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CALLAHAN COUNTY BAIRD STAR 

Baird Elementary School Supply List Media, Stenholm Discuss 
Issues On Conference Call 

School starts August 16, 
2004 at 8:00 A.M. 

It's time to start putting to-
gether student's supplies for 
the upcoming year. 

Baird Elementary has re-
leased a list of supplies for 
the 2004-2005 school year. 

The list is as follows: 
Kindergarten 
Crayons --16 or 24 count, 

small size 
10 pencils 
2 glue sticks 
2 small bottles of glue 
scissors--Fiskars work 

best 
1 pkg. Manila paper 

(9x12) 
1 pkg. Colored construc-

tion paper (9x12) 
2 large boxes Kleenex 
nap pad 
markers, fat size 
spiral notebook-journal 

(small 70 sheet size) 
backpack 

First Grade 
**40 plain #2 pencils 
2 boxes crayons, 24 count 
**3 folders with brads 
1 large box of Kleenex 
**3 large bottles of glue 
1 pair of scissors (Fiskars 

are best) 
plastic dish pan (approx. 

12 x 14) 
1 set of wide crayola 

washable markers 
watercolor paints 
1 small school supply box 
2 spiral notebooks 
2 pkgs. 12 x 18 manila pa-

per 
2 pckgs. 9 x 12 colored 

construction paper 
2 pkgs. of pencil top eras-

ers 

**Please do not label sup-
plies marked with an asterik 

Second Grade 
48 #2 pencils 
small glue 
scissors (sharp Fiskars) 
3 boxes Kleenex 
2 spiral notebooks 
4 pocket folders with 

brads (blue, red, yellow, 
green) 

2 sets map pencils 
1 package pencil top eras- 

ers 
1 large eraser 
1 package 8 1/2 x 11 con- 

struction paper 
1 package 8 1/2 x 11 ma- 

nila paper 
,1 cloth zippered pencil 

pouch 
supply box 
1 box markers 
1 small box crayons 
Ear phones for computers 

Third Grade 
2 pkgs. Wide ruled note- 

book paper 
#2 pencils 
scissors with a point Frisk- 

ers 
1 pkg. of 24 count crayons 
glue 
2 red pens 
I pkg. colored construc-

tion paper 
1 pkg. manila paper 
4 boxes of Kleenex 
Eraser 
2 sets of Map Pencils 
4 pocket folders (red, blue, 

yellow, green) 
scotch tape 
sticky notes 
1 set of Earphones for the 

computer 
4th, 5th, 6th Grade 

20 #2 pencils (per semes-
ter) 

2 pkgs. notebook paper 
(per semester) 

4 red pens 
map colors 
felt tip markers (optional) 
1 pkg. typing paper 
2 boxes of Kleenex 
1 roll of scotch tape 
highlighters 
1 pkg. of manila paper 

(12x18) 
Science Supplies 
4th - 6th Grade 
3 ring binder 
Map pencils 
Dividers 
Pencil pouch 
Pencils 
Optional: Kleenex 

Resource Room 
Supply List 
2 pkgs. wide ruled note-

book paper 
1 bottle glue 
2 boxes Kleenex 
1 pkg. of map colors or 

crayons 
#2 pencils 
markers 
******** 

Registration For 
Kindergarten, New 
Students Is Aug. 4 

Registration for kindergar-
ten students and any new stu-
dents will be August 4th and 
5th in the Baird School 
Cafetorium from 8:30 A.M. 
till 11:30 A.M. 

School begins at 8:00 
A.M. on Monday, August 
16, 2004School begins at 
8:00 A.M. on Monday, Au- 
gust 16, 2004. 	 - 

************ 

by Margaret Hetrick 

Congressman Charles 
Stenholm said he was look-
ing at the Capitol of the 
United States, and getting 
ready go to vote in the House 
at the beginning of a Media 
Conference Call on Tuesday, 
July 20th. 

His participation in the 
conference was cut short due 
to the House voting sched-
ule, but his time on the phone 
with Media from Mineral 
Wells, Lubbock, Eastland, 
Big Springs and other Texas 
cities and towns was long 
enough to cover several im-
portant issues. 

Stenholm commented on 
the Marriage Protection Act, 
which he supports. 

The Federal Marriage 
Amendment was defeated in 
a preliminary procedural 
vote in the Senate, and 
Stenholm said he did not ex-
pect the legislation to be-
come law this year, but felt 
it would eventually. 

His opinion was that the 
majority of people believed 
in the traditional institution 
of marriage between a man 
and woman. 

(Two days later, the House 
passed legislation preventing 
federal courts from ordering 
states to recognize same-sex 
unions which took place in 
other states. The legislation 
is not expected to receive 
such support in the Senate.) 

Stenholm also com-
mented on an article in the 
Abilene Reporter News, 
_which voiced concerns about 
his vote. against an animd- 

ment "suspending enforce-
ment of the FBI's authority 
to obtain library records as 
part of a terrorism investiga-
tion." 

He deferred with the edi-
torial, he said, adding it had 
been confirmed that a terror-
ist had used the internet pro-
vided by a public library. He 
indicated he felt that law en-
forcement should not have 
their hands tied behind their 
backs [in the war on terror-
ism ], and that -to this date -
there was no record of any 
abuse [of authority], 
Stenholm said. 

(Stenholm's answer to the 
editorial can be read in 
Thursday's, July 23, Reporter 
News - Opinion page.) 

The Congressman also 
spoke of his support for a fis-
cally responsible middle-
class tax relief, which would 
not increase the national bud-
get deficit. 

A "pay-as-you-go" policy 
would be "very helpful", 
Stenholm said, to extend tax 
provisions due to expire, 
such as the child tax credit, 
marriage penalty relief, and 
the expansion of the ten per-
cent tax bracket. 

When ask where he would 
be in the coming week [dur-
ing the Democratic Conven-
tion in Boston], Stenholm an-
swered that he would be at-
tending an agriculture dinner 
on Tuesday in Boston, where 
he would be honored, and 
then return to his district. 

This led to a short discus-
sion of the Farm Bill, which 

reopened", Stenholm  

Thursday, July 29, 2004 
said. 

The Hensarling Entitle-
ment Cap - a proposal that 
would cap the growth in en-
titlement programs, which 
Stenholm said earlier would 
bring large cuts in farm com-
modity, crop insurance, and 
conservation programs - did 
not pass the House vote, 
Stenholm said. 

However, limits set on 
Federal spending for FY 
2005 will mean cuts in Farm 
Bill programs from the 2002 
Farm Bill. 

Stenholm said he wanted 
to start work, on the Farm 
Bill next year, and also bring 
some WTO (World Trade Or-
ganization) disputes in har-
mony. That was one of the 
reasons he wanted to return 
to Washington, he added. 

Stenholm noted that he 
would be working on a de-
bate schedule with his oppo-
nent in the November elec-
tion for the 19th District, 
Congressman 	Randy 
Neugebauer. 

********** 
Conference 	Series 
Highlights Groundwater 
Leasing Options 

The Texas Department 
of Agriculture is partnering 
with Texas A & M 
University, 	Texas 
Cooperative Extension and 
the U. S. Department of 
Agriculture 	Natural 
Resources Conservation 
Service to host a conference 
series on groundwater 
leasing 	options. 	A 
conference is scheduled for 
Sept. 14 at the College of 
Forestry Conference Center 
at Stephen F. Austin State 
University in Nacogdoches. 
For Information visit http:/ 
/texaswater.tamu.edu..  
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Full benefits. No expo- Ac cage! SAVE $25,000! Saturday, 
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Caswell Corp. 	 prime, Guadalupe Riverfront acre- 

Note: It is illegal to be paid for 	 Call NTS-LLC, 1-866-399-5718, 
DRIVER - NOW EARN MORE.
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anything beyond medical and legal panoramic water views. Located Increase in Pay Package. Contrac- 	 -- • expenses in Texas adoption. 
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sentatives also needed to work No limitations, includes dental, 1-888-276-6347. 
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pre-existing conditions 

months OTR. -Team runs to West Intercultural Student Exchange, 
OK! Call WCS, 1.800-288-9214, 
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pay. miles and benefits. Call Steve INC. SOO EXPANDING, indepen- 
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DRIVERS - BIG PAY! New .02 Great bonuses. Earn exotic trips, canyon country, shared water 
cents-.04cents/mileincrease!Hiring bonus car, profit sharing, freedom, well, mule deer, blue quail, 
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MORE PAY (1-888-667-3729). 	7 days for information, toll free, terms. Texas Land and Ranches,  

pay 	 local . $14.80 - $48+/hr. No cape- 

NOW HIRING 2004 Postal 
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To Order: Call This Newspaper 

at 1.800-7494793 Today,  

Extend your advertising reach with TexSCAN, your Statewide Classified Ad Network. 

MESOTHELIOMA OR LUNG CANCER 
• Did you know that being exposed to Asbestos dust can cause 

Lung Cancer 20 to 30 years after exposure? 
•If you or a family member has suffered or died from Lung Cancer 
or Mesothelioma, you may be entitled to compensation. 

CALL FOR A FREE CONSULTATION 
Evan T. Schaeffer 

CAREY & DANIS LLC 
Offices in Chicago, Godfrey, New York, St. Louis 

Call Toll Free 1-800-721-2519 
www.careydanis.com 
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wishes to adopt newborn. Happy someregima. commercial Driver's  
secure home and family. Expenses License  training.  1-800-771-6318, $ $ $ $ S GET CASHNOIVII We SAVE $10.000, PLUS get mem- 
paid. Legal/confidential. Let us www.primmoccom 	 buy structured settlements and insur- bersniP to River Crossing Golf 
help you through this difficult time 	- BIG PAY! New .02 ante annuities. Call Structured Asset' Club! (515,000 value). Prices from 
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DRIVERS - USA TRUCK is now Employment required. Go to offer. Private ranch, 140 acres 
hiring teams. Start at .41 cents/mile. 
Great miles, pay on dniivcry, guar.  www .goldstarcash.com or call $69,900. Mature tree cover, gor-

geous grasslands all at an amaz-
ing 7,500 ft. elevation. Mountain 
views, power and year round 

FREE 4-ROOM DIRECTV roads. Excellent financing. Call 

SYSTEM includes installation! 4 NML&R, Inc. 1-888-917-2624.  
EMPLOYMENT 
OPPORTUNITY 

FOR SALE 

DRIVERS WANTED 

Run Your Ad In TexSCAN! 

REAL ESTATE 
Statewide Ad 	$400 

306 Newsmen, 1.1 Millis Curilatko 

North Region Only 	$175 
101Newsmers,l8lx Cinalittioo 

South Region Only 	$175 
101 Newspapers, 462,000 arcettoo 

West Region Only... 	$175 
103 Nospves, 254,000 Ciroilstiot 

www.SwifiTruclunglobs.com www.ranchenterprisesltd.com 

..ii=1111••.••••=1,11...1111111• 
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